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PROCEEDINGS
9:03 a.m.
JUDGE WOLFE: All right. The hearing is
resumed at 9:03 in the morning.
In attendance are Mr. Copeland, Mr. Raskin,
Mr. Black, Mr. Doherty and Mr. Scott.
We will proceed to the cross-examination
of Mr. Doherty.
Whereupon,
WILLIAM T. WHITE
having been previocusly duly sworn, resumed the stand as a
witness, and was examined and testified further as
follows:
THE WITNESS: If I mav ' ~fore we begin, I have
a couple of corrections that I would like to make concern=-
ing some of the testimony yesterday.
JUDGE WOLFE: Are you referring to specific
pages of the transcript, Dr. White?
; THE WITNESS: I haven't seen the transcript,
sir.
JUDGE WOLFE: All right.
THE WITNESS: Yesterday I gave the -- I was
reading the estimates of the pcpulation projections for

Fort Bend County for 19§0; and I gave the following

estimates: The Rice/Dames & Moore projections -

ALDERSON REPORTIMG COMPANY, INC.
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118,000; the Rice Center projections - 112,000; and the

HGAC projections - 100,000.

Rechecking my notes, I found that I was on the
wiong page.

The correct numbers =-- and I'll read the whole
segquence.

For Fort Bend County in 1980, the 1980 pre-
liminary census was 130,508 people.

The 1980 Rice Center/Dames & Moore projection
was 129,216.

The 1980 Rice Center projection was 134,399.

The 1972 HGAC projection was 100,000.

And the 1977 Texas Water Development Board
projection was 73,000.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

THE WITNESS: Thank you.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman, can I ask what data
he was reading, what that was for.

THE WITNESS: 8Sir?

MR. SCOTT: You said you were on the wrong
page reading and giving the erroneous data yesterday. I
just want to know what data that was that you were reading
yesterday.

THE WITNESS: If you must know, sir, it was

notes I had taken for the Tennessee Valley Authority. It

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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had nothing to do with this jos whaésoeve:.

MR. SCOTT: Okay.

MR. BLACK: Judge Wolfe, as a preliminary
matter, as you know, the Staff has scheduled certain panels
of witnesses this week.

One is the panel on the reactcor vessel pres-
sure delivery =-- or reactor pressure vessel delivery. And
the other one is the alternative site panel.

What I would like to do to facilitate our
planning of those panels is to poll both TexPirg and Mr.
Doherty today to determine a realistic assessment on their
part of how much cross-examination they have of not only
Dr. White on Mr. Doherty's part, but the other testimony
through Mt. Hussey, which is two issues, and through Mr.
McCuistian, which is one issue -- to determine if that will
go through Thursday.

And the only reason ! ask this is because
I'm reluctant to bring a whole panel of witnesses here if
there's a realistic probability that they will not get on
the stand sometime on Thursday.

And even so, I'm kind of reluctant to bring
them here if they're only going to be on the stand two
hours, or something like that.

So I'd like to get some type of assessment

from the Intervenors as to what they think the duration of

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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their cross-examinatior will be for the remainder of the

Applicant's case.

JUDGE WOLFE: You mean right now?

MR. BLACK: ¢Yes, if I could, so I could =-

JUDGE WOLFE: Mr. Dcherty, could you give an
estimate?

MR. DOHERTY: 1I'll just throw a number oat,
because it's hard.

I'd say two hours each; a total of six hours;
that's three folks. Mr. Hussey might take longer because
there's an awful lot there. But that's about my average.

I have missed badly on these kinds of guesses,
so I'm ... both ways.

JUDGE WOLFE: Mr. Scott?

MR. SCOTT: 1I'm somewhat like Mr. Doherty
in that I hate making these guesses.

I have been in communication with some of the
other Intervenors, and I have been told that Mr. Doggett
will be in later this morning. And let's just take as a
given, myself and Mr. Docherty will be here the rest of
the week.

Mr. Baker has stated he will be here tomorrow.
Mrs. Hinderstein has stated that she will be here Thurs-
day.

There's uncertainties about Mr. Bishop. ¥ou

ALDERSON REPORTING ".OMPANY, INC.
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know, these are TexPirg's issues an” contentions. And
especially the last witness I in‘end to spend considerable
time on.

I guess the best way I can phrase it is if I
was in Mr. Black's shoes, even if there was a possibility
(but not a very gcod probability) that they could be on
all day Thursday. it would seem to me like a bad use of
resources to fly these pecple in from a long distance for
even one full day, and then to turn right around and fly
them back out the next day.

But ... I don't know. I'd say it's going to be
a close call as to whether or not we're through with these
people by Thursday or not.

MR. BLACK: When you say the last witness,
you have ~-- what ==

MR. SCOTT: McCuistian, or whatever his name
is.

I consider him the most crucial witness of
the whole proceeding.

MR. BLACK: Did Mr. Doggett indicate to you
that he had any cross-examination of any of the Applicant's
witnesses?

MR. SCOTT: Yes. He is going to be in today,
and also probably Thursday. Thursday was more vague.

MR. BLACK: Well, that indicates to me that

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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it's =-= just on my rough calculations, I would determine
that at best Staff would be able to present its issues
Thursday afternoon.

And I'm reluctant to call four people all the
way from Oak Ridge to present testimony for maybe at best
three hours or something like that.

So with the Board's permission, I'd like to be
able to put those two panels -~ the alternative site
panel and the RPV delivery panel =-- off until the start
of the next session.

JUDGE WOLFE: You're asking that now, or are
you just suggesting that that might be the result of all
this?

MR. BLACK: Well, in order tc get the Oak
Ridge people here, I would have to let them know by this
afternoon.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, £from what I've heard, I
doubt very much that you would get to your witnesses more
than possibly two or three hours.

So, yes, .2'll hold them over then until the
May llth hearing sessior..

MR. COPELAND: Mr. Black, I wonder if there's
any possibility of getting Mr. Moon here on Thursday to
put in the pieces of testimony on miscellaneous Board

guestions.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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MR. BLACK: That's another possibility. I'm
thinking seriously of having that done.

JUDGE WQLFE: Well, you work on that. And if
it's possible, fine. And once again, if it's not possible,
why, it's agreeable that this testimony be held over --
continued over until the May llth hearing.

Further, I think =-- well, yesterday with regarc
to this problem with Mr. Scott's presenting direct testi-
mony as a witness, I gave Applicant =-- or I gave Mr. Scott
until the 23rd -- is that correct -- to file his sub-
mission; and Applicant is to file when again, please?

MR. RASKIN: The 30th.

JUDGE WOLFE: The 30thk. I did not mean to
preclude any other party that wanted to participate in
that, so that all other parties may have also until
March 30th within which to respond to Mr. Scott's sub-
mission. And the responding parties may suppeort Mr. Scott
or not, whatever their beliefs and conclusions are.

All right.

M2, SCOTT: Mr. Chairman =--

JUDGE WOLFE: Yes, Mr. Scott.

MR. SCOTT: It may not help anything, but I can
report to the Board just as a very preliminary, preliminary
matter that TexPirg does exist. There is still a state-

wide organization. They do have a full set of officers

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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and all that stuff.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, I would expect that that

h

would be covered both in your affidavit and in your brie

<

to the Board and parties.
All right. We will proceed now with the cross-

examination of Mr. White by Mr. Doherty.

CROSS~-EXAMINATION
(Continued)
BY MR. DOHERTY:
Q Well, I had a general gquestion about the

publication =-- the study. Dces Dames & Moore when it does
studies, does it use a peer review process before it

releases studies?

A Dec you mean we have an internal review process?
Q2 Uh-huh.
A -=- of people?

Yes, we do. In this case, the review
was the project manager and partner on the job, as well as
a senior economist, and 1 senior planner.
Qe I see.
Well, did you get any feedback on it from
them that resulted in any changes? Do you recall?
A To the best of my recollection, Mr. Doherty,
the changes were primarily typographical.

Q Qkay.

ALDERSCN REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Now what is the population center cf this pro-
ject?

A The populaticn center of ;his prcject, I
believe, has been established as Richmond/Rosenkterg.

Q That would be two cities -- two places,
wouldn't it? Was it just one, or was it two?

A I don't recall, sir. We'd have to check the
SAR. -

Q Okay.

Now are those two cities within the 20-mile
ring ... or whatever you call it, the 20-mile =~

MR. RASKIN: Mr. Chairman, I think I'm going to
object to any further questions along this line. It's
outside the scope of the contention.

The population center distance requirement was
addressed in the partial initial decision. The Inter-
venors attempted to raise this guestion in a c¢ontention
which the Board earlier rejected.

So I'm going to object to any further gquestions
along this line.

MR. DOHERTY: Well, in determining what the
population center was in the 1975 decision, the Board did
rely on projections which the contention questions.

And I wish to =-- in light of this -- present

to the Board some additional facts which I think would

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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perhaps change the parcial initial decision. It is new
evidence since the partial initial decision. It was
added in this study.

MR. RASKIN: May I respond?

JUDGE WOLFE: Yes.

MR. RASKIN: I think if Mr. Doherty wants to
do that, he should file a late~filed contention and then
present a witness to do that. But that's not in this
contention.

MR. DOHERTY: The contention raises guestions
about the projections. And, of course, it also raises
questions about what was done with those projections. 1In
this case, Section 81 of the PID was in part, if I
read the language correctly, a result of those pro-
je~tions.

Therefore, think it's admissible as part of
Bishep 1.

JUDGE WOLFE: Precisely how does this fit
within the scope of the Bishop 1 Contention, develcopmental-
wise?

MR. DUHERTY: Well, Bishop 1 stated that the
then-existing projections =-- there were two of them:
the Houston/Galveston Area Council and the Texas Water
Development Board -- were faulty in several ways; and as I

understand it, raised the Rice Center study as that

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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Now what I'm saying is the projections were

used, according to the PID, to establish the population
center as Rosenburg.

I think that within the scope of that con-
tention was the fact that the projections were used and not
just merely written down, but had some meaning. One of
the meanings was applied to the PID.

It seems that the report would have the Boarc
relying on those projections, where the contention raises
the fact -- or raises the possibility that the projections
wefe inadegquate.

(Bench conference.)

MR. RASKIN: Mr. Chairman, may I make two
additional points?

The first is that the population center dis-
tance requirement gets into the subject of integrated
dose, as Section 100.11(a) (3) states. And that's simply
beyond the scope of this contention.

Second of all, we tcok Mr. Bishop's deposition
to determine what the scope and bases for his contenticn
were; and we never got into the subject of population
center distance; and so we didn't address it in our testi-
mony.

I just think we're going way outside the scope

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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of this contention.
MR. DOHERTY: Well, may I reply, sir?
JUDGE WOLFE: Did youv have another point to
make, Mr. Raskin?
MR. RASKIN: No, sir.

right. Yes.

[ A

JUDGE WOLFE: Al

MR. DOEBERTY: Well, whatever Applicant did in
teras of asking Mr. Bishop gquesticns I don't think is
relevant here at all. They have to locok out for that,
make sure they cover that scrt of thing.

And I don't think it's at all important that =-
I mean he has brought up the fact of doses, I guess; and
I don't think that's a factor that I plan any discussion
on, or anything like that.

I just want to work on raising to the Board's
attention what appears to me a change since this PID.

(Further Bench conference.)

JUDGE WOLFE: Mr. Black, do you have anything
to add to this discussion? The Staff's position.

MR. BLACX: I concur in Applicant's position
with respect to the population center.

I think, first of all, that issue is a safety
issue. It is set forth in Part 100 of 10 CFR. My

understanding of this witness is that he is only here to

confirm or explain the population projections that are the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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subject of the Bishop contention, not to describe the
population, in terms of the pcpulation center criteria
set forth in Part 100.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman =--

JUDGE WOLFE: Yes.

MR. SCOTT: I would like to inquire: 1Is there
a safety contention that has raised this particular issue?

MR. BLACK: No.

MR. SCOTT: Well, then how are we going to
hear it at the safety hearings then?

MR. RASKIN: He didn't say we would.

MR. SCOTT: Well --

MR. BLACK: If it's not placed in issue.

(Further Bench conference.)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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JUDGE WOLFE: The Board cverrules the ob-
jection.

We think we would like toc hear the witness
response as to whether he knows whethar, in light of his
popula:ion'projecticn analysis, whether the population
center should be changed from the Richmond/Rosenburs
area.

THE WITNESS: I can't give you an exact answer
on that, sir. I do not have the prcjections £for the
community of Katy with me.

I would like to point ocut that on Figure 5 =--
excuse me, I've got the wrong one -- Figure 10 for the
east/northeast direction, distance of 10 to 20 miles,
the maximum projections that occur for the sector in which
Katy is located are 35,000 people and 28,200.

One is for the 1972 HGAC, and the latter is
for the Rice/Dames & Mocre That's the best I can do at
this point.

I'da have to go back into our files to get the
exact projection for the town of Katy.

JUDGE CHEATUM: We weren't asking ycu about --
Well. The PID indicated the Katy/Rosenburg area was the
accepted population center.

Now I think the Board is interested in kanowing

whether or not the population projections might, in your

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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knowledge -- might alter that decision with respect to =--
not the Katy area, unless the Katy area is a candidate for
a new population center projection on the basis of your
projections.

THE WILNESS: As I understand, sir, the trigger
for defining something as a population center is whether it
has a population of 25,000 persons or more.

Is that correct?

To the best of my recollectiocn.

Over the life of the plant. Rosenburg, I
believe, is approximately 21 miles from the site; and Katy
is approximately 19.

And what I'm saying is that at this point, I
simply do not know whether the town of Katy will exceed
25,000 or not.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman =--

JUDGE WOLFE: Yes.

MR. SCOTT: 1Is there someone here =-- I don't
have the information with me, but it's my understanding
that it wasn't necessarily the population of an incor-
porated area, but it was the urban arei surrounding the
town, including the town. It didn't necessarily have to be
within the city limits. That would seem to be important,
whether or not it would all have to be within the city

limits.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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unless there's another city competi for the same
pecple.

MR. RASKIN: May I ask for clarification?

Dr. Cheatum, are you interested in whether Wallis or Sealy
chould be the population center? Is that ... I mean --

JUDGE CHEATUM: We're just interested in know-
ing whether this witness, as a result of his re-
examination of the population distribution in this 50-mile
radius, has presented information or discovered information
which would cause the Applicant and the Staff to change
their population center distribution for the Allens Creek
project.

MR. RASKIN: All right.

In response to that I would like to say that I
don't believe the witness addressed it, because we didn't
think it was within the scope of the contention.

However, I think if you look at Pigure 10,
you'll see that the HGAC numbers upon which the partial
initial decision was based are higher than his most recent
projections.

And, therefore, if anything, I think the
population center distance determinaticn made at that time

would be e en more fully supported by the later evidence.

ALDERSCON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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(Bench conference.)

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Dr. White, can we perhaps
apprcach this same question in a slightly different way?
Again looking at Figure 10, the east/southeast sector and
the zone of that sector falling between the 20- and 30-mile
radius circles shows figures for Richmond and Rosenburg
that are on the average roughly twice as large as the Raty
area, and more than twice as large as most other popula-
tion figures given within the 20-mile radius.

Now, since the Richmond/Rosenburg figures do
stand out here as they do, and since they are distinctively
greater than the population density figurés in the zone
that includes Katy, what would you, from your knowledge
and investigations here, conclude with respect to the
behavior of these figures in the future -- the future
meaning through the ye¢ r 2020 with respect to a comparison
between Richmond/Rosenburg and the Katy area?

THE WITNESS: I'm not totally sure I under-
stand your question, sir.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Well, all right. Let me
make it very explicit.

The Richmond/Rosendurg zone shows considerably
higher population density than the Katy zone =-- the zone
that includes Katy.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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JUDGE.LINENBERGER: Would you expect that
pattern or ratio to continue through the year 2020?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Qkay, that answers my
gquestion. Thank you, sir.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman =--

JUDGE WOLFE: Yes.

MR. SCOTT: I really fail to understand that
answer. I mean ... the data to answer that I believe is
right there ... if you look at the year 2020 at those same
sectors ... and unless I'm blind, it shows that the
populations in the Katy sectors would be much bigger than
in the Richmond/Rosenburg sectors.

I mean, you just look. I don't understand the
answer in that light.

MR. RASKIN: I think maybe you are having eye
t."uble then, Mr. Scott, because it shows exactly the
opposite.

MR. DOHERTY: Mr. Scott may be referring to
the 20- to 30-mile sector for the east/northeast pie
wedge, which shows a population prediction for the =--
taken from the HGAC study, which exceeds considerably
that of the similar segment in the east/southeast pie
wedge, as does the Rice/Dames & Moore study.

I drew attention a moment ago to the 10~ to
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20-mile segment in the east/northeast. And this would be
the segment immediately further -- moving further from the
plant to the right of the Katy -- I guess we have care-
lessly called it the Katy segment.

There's a remarkable =-- I think remarkable =--
difference in those first.two estimates: the HGAC and the
Texas Water Development Board, of 105,000 (if I may read)
versus 4900.

(Bench conference.)

JUDGE WOLFE: All right. You may proceed, Mr.
Doherty.

BY MR. DOHERTY:

Q With regard to some of the conversation =-- or
testimony yesterday with regard to reasonableness as a
criterion, I was wondering where =-- drawing your attention
to the east/northeast pie shape on Figure 10, if you
thought there was anything unreasonable about the two
projections in the 20~ to 30-mile portion or annulus
there in the east/northeast wedge, where one is 20 times
the other.

Does that strike you as very =--

A As I mention on page nine of my testimony, I
concur that that number is out ... very low. It's not in
line with the other projections.

And I explain in the testimony why that

ALDERSON REPCORTING COMPANY, INC.
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But

of the site?

A Yes, sir.

2 So is it a fact then that two of the three
projections in the 10~ to 20-mile segment cf the east/
northeast -- or 10- to 20-mile annulus of the east/northeas
exceed 25,00C for the year 2020?

A That's what the numbers are, sir.

e Okay.

Now moving on to page five of your testimony,
up at the top at line three you spoke of advancedcomputer
models in discussing the Rice Center computer model.

And I was wondering what features particularly
make it advanced?

A It's the econometric linkage, sir, between
the input/output model for the Houston/Galveston area
with the natiocnal economic behavior.

Q Now you said "naticnal,” and that would refer
to the United States?

A Yes.

e Was there any econcmetric effort made in this
model to bring in Mexico?

A I simply don't know. You'd have to check wit

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



20084 (202) B54 231456

J00 TIH STREET, SW. | REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

1

-

B 2 8B

PSPPSR

il et . P B m

A

SN SRR R RN o

3080

Rice Center, sir.

2 They didn't mention that because of the
proximity of Texas to Mexico and the in-migration of
Mexicans into the United States, that they had made an

inclusion ~-- made an effort to do that, did they?

A Again, sir, I simply don't know.

Qe You don't recall anythiag:like that?

A No.

2 Now you alsc stated on that same page: "As a

conseguence it is the projection methodolegy which gives

confidence to the projections.”

Now when you say confidence, is that a personal

confidence, sort of a gut feeling?

A Na, sir. I would say it is a combination of
professional and personal confidence.

2 It's not a statistical confidence level?

A As I explained yesterday, sir, we've not vet
been able to put statistical confidence intervals
around any projection.

Q Ckay.

Now did the mocdel attempt in any way to deal

with the passage of -- I guess it's called Interstate 10,
the large highway that goes across the north of the map
there, actually goes ...

A Uh-huh.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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Qe It did. 1Is that correct?
A Well, I just said yes, I understood which road
you were t;lking about.
Q I see.
Did it attempt to take into account the impact

that that highway might have on population =--

A Yes, sir.
Q -= near the =--
A In the model that allocates population to

smaller geographic areas wi“hin the study region, trans-
portation was one of the attractiveness factors used in the
model.

Q I see.

Now in arriving at that and developing this
factor in the model, do you know if they used experience
from a similar situation?

A No, sir, I don't know for certain. 1I'd be
surprised if they hadn't.

Qe You'd be surprised if they had not? Is that
what you've just said?

A Yes.

Q == I didn't hear you.

Okay. That would be a very typical way of
approaching this kind of attractiveness factor.

JUDGE CHEATUM: You just nodded your head =--

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE CHEATUM: The record will show you said
yes.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

BY MR. DOHERTY:

Q In computing =-- There are at least two cases
where -~ I believe the criterion says that a particular
segment of an annulus should not exceed 50U percent of
the total.

Now would that mean you'd be actually, in
computing that out, counting the people and then taking
the area of what is essentially a doughnut? You actually
have to work out the area =-- the land area in order to
get the number of people per square mile ... of a

doughnut-shaped object?

L I'm sorry, sir; I really don’'c¢ understand your
gquestiocn.
Q All right.

It's a question of language in understanding
how you do this.
A Yes.
Qe There are several times a requirement is
expressed that you need the number of people per square
mile.

A This is in the 0625?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Q No, I don't believe it's in 0625.
But, anyway, at any time do ycu need the area
of a ring, an annulus ring in any of these calculations?

MR. RASKIN: Mr. Chairman, that guestion 1is
impermissibly vague.
I would suggest if Mr. Doherty would point to

a specific part of the attachment and ask him how he

calculated a specific number that he came up with, it would

be very clear on the record and the witness cculd answer
the gquestion.

I object to the way it's phrased.

MR. DOHERTY: I'll rephrase.
BY MR. DOHERTY:

e On page seven of your testimony =-- let's see
if we can get an example -- it states, ~starting on
line 18, " ... none of the projecticns fcr the 0-30 mile
annulus”.

Now would that even be an annulus?

A Only ia the sense, sir, that we have taken the
area included within the exclusion area out.

Qe So you don't include that in doing the
division of land area into number of pecple? 1Is that
correct?

A No, T did not. It's about 3 1/2 square nmiles

approximately. Actually it increases the population

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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density numnbers here slightly.

e Okay. I follow you there. That's good.
Thank you.

Now we discussed air photography as a way of
getting to some information. Do }ou know what multiplier =--
what the multiplier is currently in ... as a number of
residents to population?

A No, sir, I don't recall. This was done on a
county~-by-county basis. And I just don't recall what it
was.

b Is there wide variation between the counties?
Do you recall that?

A No, sir, I don't believe there was wide
variation. I would say it's safe to assume that the person.

per dwelling is somewhere between 2.5 and 3.5 persons per

dwelling.
But we use the number reported for that specifi
county.
Q That was reported by the Census Bureau? 1Is

that correct?
A Yes.
Qe Okay.
JUDGE LINENBERGER: On this point, Dr. White,
I believe you said it was the 1970 census figures that were

used to give the number of people per household. 1Is that

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Thank you.

ALDERSON REFORTING COMPANY, INC.
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BY MR. DOHERTY:

Q Well, on the bottom of page 2, you state at
line 20, "The more recent Rice Center/Dames & Moore
projections more accurately reflect the allocaticon of
population to various sectors and demonstrate . .
in our compliance with the NRC's siting criteria."”

Now, .is that simply -- Well, I shcoculdn't say
simply.

Is that a professional opinion based on your
confidence in the models?

A In this whole paragraph, sir, we're discussing
not so much the projections now as we are the manner in
which they are allocated to the population wheels. Okay?

And, in line 20, what I am stating is that I
feel that the methodology used for allocating projections
made on a county and civil division level, are more
accurate than the case for the Texas Water Bcard, the
Water Develcopment Board.

Q2 Yes.

Well, is your basis simply these what vyou
consider superior, more advanced computer technigues?

A No. The computer was not used tc allocate
population to the population wheels.

Q All right.

You do state above that the methcd used may

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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have distorted the estimates of

A For the Texas Water
sir.
Q All right.
That's criticism of
not.

Is that right,

that what ==

populations.

Development Board, ves,

them, but that these do

the distortion is removed? Is

A Yes.

Qe Okay.
JUDGE WOLFE: Did you answer that, Doctor?
MR. DOHERTY: Oh. I'm sorry.
JUDGE WOLFE: Did you answer that gquestion?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I did.
JUDGE WOLFE: Well, what was your answer?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

THE WITNESS:

BY MR. DOHERTY:

I'll try to be a little louder.

Q Now, has the Texas Water Develcpment Board
ever done projections for this area before, to your
knowledge?

A With the exception of these projections, I
have not seen any other projections.

Q Have you ever heard of any other projections?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A No, sir.

However, that doesn't mean that

ot
- o
(o)
O
o

hey
exist.
Q Yes.
Do you know of any projections that were done
by the Texas Water Development Board before 197772
A I personally do not, sir.
Q Um-Hmm. Okay.
Do you =-- Was the Houston-Galveston area
counsel figures done for the power company?
Did they do them?
A No, sir.
They were done for their own purposes.
These are the 1972 HGAC projections, similar
to what you're referring to. Yes.
> Yes.
Now, to your knowledge was the Water
Development Bcard statistics done independent of HGAC
statistics.
By that, I mean, did they borrow any statistics
from that and put it in their models?
A To my knowledge, they were independent
projections, sir.
Q2 I see.

Now, what was the assumed number of people

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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in each residence in the plant site?
A Pardon, sir?
Q What was the assumed number of people in each

residence within ten miles of the site?

A I think I have already answered that, sir.
Q Was it 3.5?
A I think I've already answered that, sir.

It depended on the county in which the a --
Q Okay. You're right, 1I'm sorry. My fault.

Now, I don't think we got around to this.

I think it was mentioned, how were transients
dezlt with within the zero to ten mile site?

MR. RASKIN: Objection. The gquestion of
transients was discussed yesterday and the Board cut off
any further gquestions.

(Bench Conference)
JUDGE YWOLFE: Sustained.

BY MR. DOHERTY:

Q Are you aware that the NRC in its review of
population figures requires treatment of transients?

A Yes.

Q Now, on page 5 of your attachment, you
discuss the 20 to 30 mile annulus.

A Yes, sir.

Q And you state in the last paragraph =-- Pardon

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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me, the last sentence on page 6 of that discussion, 2020
the Rice Center/Dames & Moore projected population density
is 243 persons per square mile.

dow, this is what I was getting at a little
bit earlier, is that a population of something shaped
roughly like that with 20 miles between -- 20 miles across
here and here. 1Is that what that is?

What that says is 243 persons per sguare mile?

JUDGE WOLFE: That does noc appear on the
record, that diagram and circled finger, Mr. Doherty.

(Laughter)

Describe what you're trying to ask.

BY MR. DOHERTY:
Q All right.

I'm holding my hand up in an attempt to form
a small ring, and I'm imagining that distance between
across this circle made between my thumb and forefingers
20 miles in order to describe an annulus to you.

I1f you can, =-- If that makes sense to you at
this point, I'd like to gc on and ask if that last
sentence on the top paragraph of page 6 of your
attachments, asks or does it say that there are 243
pecple per sguare mile for that ring. Okay?

A The way the 243 persons per sguare mile was

arrived at, as most of the population density shown on

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Table 2 were arrived at.

For the 20 to 30 mile annulus, I summed the
total number of people between 70 and 30 miles from the
plant. I then divided it by the area of the annulus.
In other words, it was calculated by taking 30 miles,
squaring it, minus 20 miles squared multiplied by pi.
Okay. So, it's a doughnut shaped.

Qe Um-Hmm.
All right.
Now, what you just described, could that be

described as the cumulative population density?

A No, sir.
Q Well, how do you distinguish that?
A Cumulative population density would be the

total number of people within, say, 30 miles of the site
divided by the total area out to 30 miles of the site.

2 Okay.

Now, on page 9 of your attachment -- I'm

sorry.

A Right, sir.

o} There's a statement under a section marked
Rate of Growth of the Annulus, which I believe is taken
from NUREG 0625, or is similar to it, where you state,

"This criteria is interpreted to mean.

Now, you've discussed your interpretation

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Do you know that this interpretation has ever
been u<ed in any other licensing proceeding?

A I'm not sure that the 0625 criteria have been
used in any other licensing. Certainly not that I've been
involved in.

Q Okay.

Well, recalling that you have been in some
licensings previously, though I think the guestion got
lost there, you stated "interpreted"”.
What I'm trying to find out is do you know of
anyone else that has ever joined you ia this --
MR. RASKIN: This was asked-and-answered.
MR. DOHERTY: =-- applying the same
interpretation?
I'm having trouble figuring out if he just
answered that a minute ago?
Is that what you mean, counsel?
MR. RASKIN: No. He answered it yesterday,
Mr. Doherty.
MR. DOHERTY: That, I don't recall.
(Bench Conference)
JUDGE WCLFE: Sustained.
BY MR. DOHERTY:
Q All right.

Going on down to the next paragraph on that

ALDERSCON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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same page, you state, "Maximum 22 1/2 degree sector
population, no more than one-half of the allowed number of
persons in the zone should be permitted within any

22 1/2 degree sector.”

Now, was it your understanding that you should
move the grid so as to get as many people as possible into
one 22 1/2 degree segment?

MR. RASKIN: Asked-and-answered, Mr.

Chairman.

We went into the whole discussion of moving
the grid around a little bit yesterday, and he added the
two largest grids.

MR. DOHERTY: I don't think tSat replies to it
at all, counsel.

I'm asking him specifically if it was his
understanding when he first locked at this if he was
supposed to do something; and I don't recall any guestion
like that =--

JUDGE WOLFE: I think this is a slightly
different question, than the witness.

Overruled. You may answer.

THE WITNESS: When I interpreted this from the
0625, I assumed that we were using the standard population
wheel grid orientation.

MR. DOHERTY: Um-Hmm.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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BY MR. DOHIRTY:
Well, in vour judoment as a user of that
grid, wouldn't that mean peossibly you might cmit a

22 1/2 degree segment that wculd include many more pecople?

A There is that possibility. But, it s split.
Qe Yes.

Okay.
Qe In that diagram, are you confident that a

trailer home would be apparent enough to count?
JUDGE LINENBERGER: Excuse me just a moment,
but that diagram is goinr to be a problem to understand --
MR. DOHERTY: A problem. Yes, sir.
JUDGE LINENBERGER: -~ on the recorad.
BY MR. DCHERTY:
Q On the aerial photo which Applicant has
placed behind you, and discussed yesterday in the record,
JUDGE WOLFE: Applicant's Exhibit 15, marked
for identification.
MR. DOHERTY: 1Is that what it was. Okay.
All right, Applicant's Exhibit 16, then, are you
confident that a trailer home would be visable and
countable?
THE WITNESS: 1If the trailer home is in the
open, not obscured by trees. The answer is ves.

If it is in an area with trees, there is a

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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good possibility it would be obscured.
BY MR. DOHERTY:

e You raise trees, now, for the first time.
I don't think we've discussed that at all.

Are you confident that a residence would
be seen despite trees?

A Yes.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: 1Is foliage a cover up
factor included in the interpretations from that
photomosaic?

THE WITNESS: Well, these photographs were
£lown, October 31lst.

And, most of the focliage should have been down.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Incidentally, what year?

THE WITNESS: This year, --1980. Excuse me.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Well, that --

THE WITNESS: But, no.

Explicitly, a foliage factor was not
deliberately introduced.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Thank you.

230 B4
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BY MR. DOHERTY:
Q In the eccnometric model I have some diffi-
culty understanding how you can take a naticnal view of
the economy, focus it meaningfully to a particular section
of the nation.
Would you describe what factors are used in
making a == in merely =-- Let's see. How can you be
sure that you're not ... that'you're getting in enough
local factors of purchasing, induc? purchases and the kinds
of things you menticned?
A The incorporation of local factors into a model
such as this depends upon the skills and qualifications
of the people who design the model and their familiarity
with the loccal area and its functioning =-- economic
functioning.
Again, that's the reason we contracted with
Rice Center.
Qe How long has Rice Center been in existence?

Do you know?

A No, sir, I don't know.
Q What is the reason you contacted the Rice

Center?
MR. RASKIN: Objection, Mr. Chairman.
MR. DOHERTY: He said a minute ago =--

JUDGE WOLFE: Wait just a moment.

ALDERSCN REPORTING COMPANY, INC.




3-2 ! ! The grounds?
2{ MR. RASKIN: I think it's irrelevant to the
31 contention, and I also think it has been asked and
4 | answered over objection by counsel yesterday.
- i MR. DOHERTY: He said, "That was the reason
6' we contacted the Rice Center," and guve some -- well,
7‘ really gave no reasons, although I assume he just ... he
8 | meant that Rice is a place that does this and is a

9! university and that it ==

10 MR. RASKIN: No ==

1" JUDGE WOLFE: 1I'll overrule the objection.
12 THE WITNESS: We contracted with Rice because
13 | we checked the model out, and it seemed a good model, and
14 | they seemed to be gquite familiar with the area, parti-

15 | cularly having done studies for the Houston/Galveston
16 | Area Council.
17 | BY MR. DOHERTY:

18 Q They had done studies for the Houston/Galveston

200 TrH STREET, SW. | REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

19 | Area Council?

0 | A Yes, sir.

2 Y Did they do the 1972 study that you referred
zz! to as HGAC?

23! A NOo, sir.

2‘; e In your opinion are all four of these pro-
25 {

jections sufficiently grounded in the kind of rigor that

\ | ALDCERSON REPCRTING COMPANY, INC.
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you have described as required for doing good projecticns?

A My opinion is that three of them are. The
Texas Water Development Board does not have as strong a
grounding as the other three.

Qe And that was the one that gave the very low
f£igure for the 20~ to 30-mile segment of the east/northeast
next to Katy. 1Is that right?

A Yes, sir.

Qe Okay.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Mr. Doherty, there was one
facet of the answer to one of your previous questiocns
that I missed. 1I'd like to ask the witness here with
respect to Mr. Doherty's guestion about now you came to
make use of the Rice Center study, you described the
desirable attributes of their methodolegy.

But I'm curious one step ahead of that: How
did Dames & Moore come to know that such an endeavor
existed in the first place?

THE WITNESS: It was through the Bishop con-
tention, sir.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Thank you.

BY MR. DOHERTY:

e Y have a gquestion with regard to a guestion

that Mr. Black asked you yesterday about migrational

workers. Did you assume those were agricultural workers

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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he ;as talking about?

MR. RASKIN: Objection, Mr. Chairman. The
subject of migrational workers has been asked and
answered.

The Board has cut off any further gquestioning.

MR. DOHERTY: I think the cbjection is
spurious. It was never set forth if these are agricultural
workers or not. It's a fair question to ask. It's an
agricultural area. It may not be the most intimidating
gquestion imaginable. But I just think it's, you know, one
that makes sense.

I'm not clear what he had in mind. There's
other kinds of migrational wor .ars.

(Bench conference.)

JUDGE WOLFE: Objection sustained.
BY MR. DOHERTY:

Q Are you aware of the Commissidn regquirements
with regards to how close the population center can be to
the site?

MR. RASKIN: Objection. 1It's beyond the scope
of the contention.

(Bench conference.)
JUDGE WOLFE: Sustained. The question is

outside the scope of the contention.

/17
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BY MR. DOHERTY:

Qe Did the model take into account =-- the Dames &
Mcore model the influence on population of having a
large aumber of construction workers in the =-=- at the
site working and the effect that would have because they
would be doing some business in the area?

MR. RASKIN: Objection. This gquestion was
asked and answered. The Board cut off gquestions along
this line yesterday.

And I might add that there is no Dames & Moore
model.

MR. DOBERTY: Well, I think we all know what
the Dames & Moore model refers to.

I'll say it acain: Rice Center/Dames & Moore,
to make the record more correct.

The guestion goes to population. My auditing
of things yesterday was that that was discussed as demo-
graphy =-- the impact of the people. 1I'm not talking about
the impact of the people. I'm asking about an incraase in
population.

MR. RASKIN: I don't believe Mr. Doherty's
distinction is correct.

JUDGE WOLFE: 1I'll sustain Applicant's counsel'’
first objection. It was covered yesterday.

MR. DOHERTY: I would like a minute more just

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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to check through this to make sure there are no more
questions, since I will be the last guestioner--

JUDGE WOLFE: Fine.

(Pause.)

MR. DOHERTY: Thank you for your patience this
morning, Dr. White. It was a pleasure gquestioning you.
Thank you. I have concluded.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right. Mr. Raskin, re-
direct.

And at this point, in light of objections to
Applicant's Exhibit 16 marked for identification, if you
do plan to re-tender that, you might ask your witness
gquestions to meet those objections with respect to that
exhibit.

MR. RASKIN: I'm not going to tender it, Mr.
Chairman.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

MR. RASKIN: I do have some guestions on
redirect, however.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

Do you hawvt a copy of the -- reduced copy of
the exhibit that will follow the record, or do you wish
that to be done?

MR. RASKIN: We can do that, if the Board

desires we do that.
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JUDGE WOLFE: We have no desire about it at
all. In light of the reduction of the large map, I doubt
whether it would serve any useful purpcse for the Board's
review.

MR. RASKIN: Then I don't think there's any
reason to do it in that case.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right. Go ahead.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. RASKIN:

o} Dr. White, do you recall that yesterday and
again this morning you were asked whether you did an
independent calculation of transient population around the
Allens Creek site?

A Yes.

Q Do you know whether the question of transient
population was addressed in the Applicant's Environmental
Report and Environmental Report Supplement?

A Yes, it was addressed in the Environmental
Report in Section 2.2.1.4.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman, I must object. If
transient population is not part of this contention, then
why are we discussing it now? This has been repeatedly =--
As I understand it, people have not been allowed to discuss
this.

Now I don't see how all of a sudden on

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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redirect, it can become an issue.
MR. RASKIN: We never objected on the grounds
that it was beyond the scope ¢of the contention. We ob-

néependen

o

[

jected because the witness had answered that his
review, using the Rice/Dames & Mcore study had not lcoked
at that particular gquestion.

And that was the only reason we cbijected.

.:at answer was out on the record; and, therefore, we
thought it was asked and answered and should nct be pur-
sued again.

MR. SCOTT: Well, then why are we pursuing
it if it has been asked and answered?

MR. RASKIN: Because we now have different
evidence that we want to place into the reccord -- well,
actually it's already in the record. We want to clarify
that it's in the record.

MR. SCOTT: I still object. We have had re-
peatedly ~-- Intervenors have been prohibited from getting
into this issue.

And the answer, I think, is gquite clear that
it is beyond the scope of the contention; and there's
something very smelly about all of a sudden trying to
toss it in.

JUDGE WOLFE: I've asked counsel not to . nent

on the evidence. It's for the Board to do that.
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MR. SCOTT: Excuse me.

(Bench conference.)

JUDGE WCLFE: We must agree with 2pplicant's
counsel. It is our recollection that the Intervenors
were only met with an objection, and that objection was
sustained on the ground that questions put by the Inter-
venors had been asked and answered.

This being so and it being the statement by
Applicant's counsel that he was merely asking the guestion
for purposes of clarification, we'll allow that.

The objection is overruled.

MR. RASKIN: I'm going to repeat the guestion
for the record.

BY MR. RASKIN:

Qe Do you know whether the gquestion of transient
population was addressed in the Applicant's Environmental
Report and Environmental Report Supplement, both of which
have been placed into evidence in this proceeding?

A Yes.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman, I must object again.
If it has already been placed into evidence, there's no
point in discussing it any more. It has already been
asked and answered and it's already in evidence.

MR. RASKIN: 1It's a foundation gquestion to

clarify the record, and for the next few questions =--

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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MR. SCCTT: We don't need clarification on
something that has been asked and answered. The Inter-
venors have repeatedly been -~ tried to get into an issue
and ask preliminary clarification gquestions and been pro-
hibited oy saying, "It has been asked and aiswered. Get
on with your guestion."

JUDGE WOLFE: I'll sustain that.

You may state into the record, to bring the
witness into focus, on what you're trying to develop for
clarification purposes and then ask your gquesticn.

MR. RASKIN: Okay.

May I have a clarification from the Board

then? Do you want me to read the sections of the Environ-

mental Report and Environmen:al Report Supplement that

address this issue?

JUDGE WOLFE: No, just paraphrase, just so you

can put the record today in context.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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8Y MR. RASKIN:
Qe Have you reviewed the sections of the Environ-

mental Report which address the guestion of transient

population?
A Yes.
Q Are those sections ER Section 2.2.1.4 and

ER Supplement Section 2.2.2.1.4?

A I'm sorry. On the Supplement you have too
many two's.

e I've got more than that. It's ER Supplement
Section 2.2.1.4?

A Yes.

2 Ok;y.

Based on your work in developing population
projections, did you discover any information which would
lead .you to believe that those sections are in error?

A No.

o Does the information contained in those
sections change your conclusions with respect to the
ability of the Allens Creek site to meet NRC population
criteria?

A No.

MR. RASKIN: Thank you. I have no more
gquesticns =-- No, I'm sorry, I do have further

gquestions.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPAN" INC.
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BY MR. RASKIN:

Qe Mr. White, will you turn to Table 4 of your
attachment to your testimony.

A Yes.

Q For the year 1990 you have a figure for Rice
Center/Dames & Moore in the south/southeast sector in the
second column of 3375. 1Is that figure correct?

A No, sir, there's a typographical error. It
should read 377S.

Q Under the year 2020, there was a footnote,
starred footnote. 1Is that footnote correct?

A No, sir. Again, there's a typo. It should
read: "The population which corresponds to 100 perscns
per square mile for this annulus is 7550 persons.”

MR. RASKIN: Thank you, Dr. White. I have no
more guestions.

JUDGE WOLFE: It is now 10:30. For the record,
Mr. Doggett made his appearance at 10:28 this morning.

Are taere Board gquestions?

Judge Cheatum.

BOARD EXAMINATION

BY JUDGE CHEATUM:

Q I have one, Dr. White. Mr. Raskin stated
that your new populaticn projections substantiate the

validity of the 1972 choice of the Richmond/Rosenberg

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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area as the population center for the ACNGS site. Do you
agree with that statement?

RS At this point, sir, I really can't agree or
disagree with it.

I would have to.go back and look at my figures
for Katy to see what the projections are for it.

JUDGE CHEATUM: Thank you.

BOARD EXAMINATION
BY JUDGE LINENBERGER:

2 Dr. White, I'd like to ask you a couple of
gquastions about the =-- first, about the previously identi-
fied photo-mosaic mural behind you, which had been identi-
fied as Applicant's Exhibit 16.

Did I understand you correctly that that
mosaic of photographs was compiled from actual flight
photographs taken in October 1980?

A Yes.

Q Does the enlargement that is on the wall behind
you represent the precise amount of -- or degree of en-
largement that was used for the analysis you made; or did
you use a greater or smaller enlargement than that?

A The =-- I'm not totally sure I understand your
question, sir.

A I'm not totally sure I understand the mosaic

either.
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A Okay.

Q Are the various pieces of the mosaic enlarged
compared with the size of the negative that was originally
obtained from the ghotography?

A i truthfully don't know, sir. The photographs
were -- The mosaic is made up of the photographs which
were cut to fit.

We worked at this scale. Now what the aerial
photography firm did to go from the negative to the
photographs using the mosaic, I don't know, sir.

Q All right.

But that display represents the scale at which
you worked?

A Yes, sir.

Q Okay.

Having myself stood in front of that display
and having examined it in a little bit of detail, I came
away wishing that it were maybe two or three times more
magnified than it is.

Do you feel that the results taken from that
display would have been more readily obtained, or more
reliably obtained if you had had a larger magnification
available to you?

A I believe so, sir. There is a practical

problem in the selection of scale. We simply didn't have

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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1 4+ a wall big enough for the enlargement of it.

2 ! Qe I gather from what you said earlier that you
3% don't feel that foliage cover significantly obscures

45§ the results you were trying to get from the photographs.
5l! Is that correct?

6 A Not for this area. There's -- Compared to
7& other areas in which I've worked, there's very little

8 foliage there.

9? Q I tnink you also indicated that this was the
log n~-c recent of two such photographic representations that
lli have been used. 1Is that correct?

12 A Yes, sir.

13? Q And the first one was prepared when?

142 A It's my understanding that the first one was
‘5E prepared back in the original submittal of the Environmenta

16 | Report.

300 TTH STREET, SW. | REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

17 Q And approximately what date would that original
18 | preparation have been then? About what year?

19 A I don't know, sir.

20;’ Q Okay. Then I must have misunderstocd some-

2'! thing, because I thought the earlier photograpa that you
22? referred to had been prepared for one of the other popula-
23? tion studies --

2‘2 A Yes, sir, it was --

3 % Q -= that you referred to in your =-

i ALDERSON REPORTING COMPARMY, INC.
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A It was prepared for use with the 1972 HGAC

projections.

As I understood your guestion, it was the date

-

at which the Environmental Report was submitted that I have

gquestions about.

g No, I was interested in the date of the earlier
photograph.
A Yes. It was back when the '72 HGAC projections

were prepared.

Q Have you personally ever compared the two?
A No, sir.

2 -=- photographic displays?

A I have not.

Q2 Have you done anything to satisfy yourself
that the reliability of the method used to extract infor-
mation from the earlier photographic display is comparable
with the reliability of the method used to extract infor-
mation from this photo display?

A I reviewed the notes and the methodology
outlined in the project file for their earlier work. And

nothing struck me as being out of line.

Q Okay. Now earlier during Mr. Doherty's cross-
examination =-- and I believe yesterday also == you
indicated that the number of -- average numbers cf resi-

dences -- of persons per residence that you used came

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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from 1970 census data. 1Is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would it be prudent in your estimation to make
a determination of whether that multiplier (I believe
you've called it) might have changed, based on the results
of the 1980 census?

A I would like to know what the changes were.

I think it would be prudent.

Q I infer from your answer that you don't have a
feeling for whether 1980 would indicate -- 1980 census
results would indicate a change or not. Is that correct?

A Not for this study area. The results I've
seen for other states indicate the average number of person
per dwelling has actually declined slightly.

But for this area I cannot answer guestions
as to where it's geoing.

Q Qkay.

Do you know whether the NRC Staff has made or
caused to be made independently of efforts of the
Applicant a population projection of any sort for this
area?

A Not to my knowledge, sir. I do not know what
the NRC Staff has --1¢# at all.

o Who funded the 1980 Rice Center study? Do you

know?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A No, sir, I den't.

Q Apart from who funded it, do you know what was
the motivation for its having been made?

A No, siz.

Q if I remember correctly a comment of yours
yesterday, however, I believe you associated a Rice Center
study with one or another of the priur studies that have
been made in this area -- the Texas Water study or the
Houston/Galveston area study. Am I correct? Was there
such an association?

A There are two Rice Center studies. Thére's
the Rice Center/Dames & Moore, which we've been discussing.

There was a slightly earlier Rice Center
study which was prepared for the Houston/Galveston Area
Council. I don't know whether the Council funded it or
not.

But that is =-- On the report it reads that
this was whom this was prepared for.

That study, as I understand it, is independent
of the projections prepared in 1972 by the Houston/
Galveston Area Council.

Q That clarifies my confusion.

But then, to go one step further: Was it
the Rice Center study for Houston/Galveston Area Council

that Dames & Moore evaluated when it reached its conclusion

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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concerning the methodology used by Rice center?
A We first obtained the reports and reviewed

them in detail. And then our senior economists met

with Dr. Charles Sevino, who was in charge of the model

for Rice Center, and went thrnugh the model with Dr.
Sevino.

And it was on the basis of both the publica-
tions and the review that we decided t¢ go further with
Rice Center.

Q I see.

Was the decision on Dames & Moora's pirt to
evaluate the Rice Center methodology suggested or requested
of you by the Applicant; or was it totally a =-- other than
the identification of Rice Center through the contention,
was it totally a sui spontae decision of Dames & Moore?

A It was Dames & Moore's decision.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Thank you. I-have no
further questions.

JUDGE CHEATUM: I have one.

BOARD EXAMINATION
BY JUDGE CHEATUM:
Q Was the 1978 study of the Rice Center referred
to by the Bishops -- the HGAC study which you spoke of
just a little bit agec?

A (No immediate response.)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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Qe The Bishops referred to a 1978 Rice study,
which was described in the Board's decision accepting the
Bishops' contention.

And I'm wondering where that 1978 Rice study
fits in relation to your testimony. And I think a little
while ago you said =-- you explained it; but I'm not
sure.

MR. COPELAND: Dr. Cheatum, mayr.e I can help
out here.

It's my recollection that the Bishop conten-
tion does relate to a '78 study. I think at the time that
we contacted Dames & Moore tc ask them to lock at the
contention and begin formulating a proposal as to how to
address the contention, that we provided them with copies
of that '78 study.

That's my recollection.

I believe that at the time that they went to
the Rice Center to look at their studies and start talking
with them, they found out that the Rice Center had updated
the 1978 study and had this 1980 study that is discussed
in here.

That's my recollection of the scenario. So I
think that the '80 study is really just an iteration of
the '78 study with more recent information.

Maybe Terry can confirm that understanding.

ALDERSON REPCRTING COMPANY, INC.
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THE WITNESS: I'm only familiar with the 1980
study, sir.

JUDGE CHEATUM: .I believe that clarifies it.
Thank you.

MR. COPELAND: All right, sir.

JUDGE WOLFE: We will now have cross-
examination directed solely to the subjects of the Board's
questioning.

Mr. Black.

RECROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. BLACK:

Qe Dr. White, when you indicated to Judge Linen-
berger that it would be prudent to go back and loock at the
1980 census to determine what the residence per household
is in this 0 to 10 annular ring that is depicted on the
photographic map behind you, are you saying that it would
be prudent, in the sense that it's good to update all
sources of information; or are you saying that it's
prudent in the sense that it may change scme of the con-
clusions with respect to the population densities within
that ten-mile radius?

A It's prudent in the sense that the information
is more up to date.

I do not think any of the conclusions wculd

change.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPAPM. .| INC.
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Q And are you also including the conclusions
with respect to the nopulation densities within that ten-
mile radius with respect to the proposed guidelines set
forth in NUREG~0625?

A That's correct, sir.

MR. BLACK: ©No further gquestions.
JUDGE WOLFE: Mr. Scott.
RECROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. SCOTT:
e Dr. White, are you familiar with the trees in

the Houston area?

A Am I familiar with the what, sir?

Qe The different types of téees in the Houston
area.

A No, sir.

Q Well, you earlier stated, I think, that the

trees should have lost their lzaves by October of 1980.
Isn't that true?

A That would be my guess, sir.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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BY MR. SCOTT:

Qe Do pine trees lose their leaves by that time
frame of the year?

A Not unless you have different pine trees than
we have in Georgia, sir.

Q Okay.

How about live ocaks?

A I'm not an expert in biology, sir.

Q You're not an expert in what?

A In biology.

Q When you looked at your photographs within the

ten-mile circle, did you notice that there was a lot of
foliage on a lot of the trees?
A When we looked at it, we did not notice a
great deal of foliage, sir.
2 Uh=-huh.
Do you remember what time in October you took
those photcgraphs?
A The photographs were taken exactly on
October 31lst, 1981.
Q Do you know whether or not =--
MR. RASKIN: I'm sorry. I think we ought to
correct the record. 1It's October 3lst, 1980, is it not?
THE WITNESS: Pardon?

MR. RASKIN: October 31lst, 1980.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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THE WITNESS: Did I say something =--
MR. RASKIN: You said 1981l.
THE WITNESS: 1I'm sorry. It's 1980.
MR. RASKIN: Okay.

BY MR. SCOTT:

e Do you know when the killing frost took place --
the first kiiling frost took place in the year 1980 for
the area around Wallis?

A No, sir.

Qe Okay.

Did you assume that there was a certain number
of pecple in each of the structures in the photograph
that you saw by the year -~ that you took on October 3lst,
198072
A I think tnat has been answered, sir.
e Well, I don't think it has.
JUDGE WOLFE: In any event, there has been
no objection, Dr. White; so answer the gquestion.
THE WITNESS: Okay, sir.
As I explained before, we use a pers-n per
dwelling for each county. The county boundaries are indi-
cated on the mosaic.

BY MR. SCOTT:
Q Well, I specifically phrased my guestion a

little differently. I asked about structures, not dwelling

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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We will then get into the difference between
the two.

A All right.

MR. RASKIN: 1I'm going to object to this line
of questioning. Really it's just another way of getting
back to the gquestion of resident versus non-resident
population.

And that question supposedly has been asked
and answered and put to bed by the Board.

Mr. Scott is just trying another way to get
to the same place.

MR. SCOTT: I'm not getting to that guestion
at all. We're talking only about residence.

JUDGE WOLFE: What do you mean "we"? You mean
you now?

MR. SCOTT: Yes.

My question ... that I'm talking about.

MR. RASKIN: If he has another purpose, I'll
withdraw the objection; and I'll pursue it later if he
gets back to it.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

BY MR. SCOTT:
Qe Okay. My concern is how did you distinguish
between a structure and a dwelling?

A Unless it was a very, very large structure =--

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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and we saw no avidence of apartment-like parking‘a::ange-
ments -- we, for the most part, assumed that structures
were dwellings.

in other words, we, in my opinion, overcounted
the number of residences.

Qe Okay. Now that's the point.

Are you saying then that by your count, every
barn had a certain number of people living in it under
your assumption?

A If we could not identify it as a barn, using a
magnifying glass, then we played it conservative and
assumed that it was in fact a dwelling.

4 How are you going to be able to distinguish a
barn from a house, even with a magnifying glass?

A There is a difference with some experience
in interpreting photographs.

Q Explain them.

A Well, generally, a barn is associated with a
farm of some sort. And most of the farms in this area are
single-family farms. Sc you're able to pick out the
locacion of a house and a barn and often a storage shed in
close proximity.

Using a magnifying glass you can often ever
make out some of the fields in the direct proximity.

Q Some of the what?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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' 4 A Some of the pens, animal pens and what not,
s o . =5
2j in the direct proximity of the barn or the farm area.
3 !} Q Are you now saying that if you loocked at a
)
1
4 | rural area and you saw three structures, that you would
5 assume one was the barn, one was the house and one is the

-] garage?

7; A No, sir, I didn't say that.

8; Q Okay. I'm still uncertain as to how you

9? distinguish between two houses and a house and a barn of
é

10 | comparablie size.

n A If they were of comparable size, we didn't.

12; Q In other words, you counted them both as

13 | houses?

‘4§ A That's right.
|
‘52 Q So if they were comparable size, you're telling
‘bi me you can't distinguish between a house and a barn?
‘7? A ' Not from this scale, sir.
'8? Q Okay.
19?

300 TTH STREET, SW. |, REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 654 2345

; Are you aware of a number cof situations where

20: one road, one dirt road typically, will come off of aan

2‘: area and go to not one family, but maybe several families?
22% A Yes, sir.

23; Q Did you count each one of those as separate
2‘@ residences? Or did you assume that maybe that was a

25

farm with a house and a barn and some other structure?

| ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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MR. RASKIN: I'm going to object, Mr. Chairman.
He's arguing with the witness. The witness has stated
. ' : : .
very precisely what they did; if they weren't sure if it |

was a barn, they counted it as a house.

I don't see why we have to get into it any
further, other than to badger the witness.

MR. SCOTT: Well, Mr. Chairman, he very pre-
cisely stated it; and then he very precisely backed off
of it in the next guestion.

MR. RASKIN: No, he had said that before. You
just hadn't heard the answer. He was clarifying the second
time for you, and the record will reflect that.

MR. SCOTT: The record will reflect that all
structures were counted as residences. And the next
gquestion was: Well, if we're out in the country, we
would distinguish them as some other types of structures
in many cases.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Mr. Scott, the Board's
recollection is that the record will not reflect that all
structures were counted as residences.

I chink == in fact, I'm virtually certain the
witness said something a bit different than that.

JUDGE CHEATUM: Furthermcre, the witness has
already indicated cthat where they were in doubt, they

considered it a residence. Therefore, the population

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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estimates were very conservative ... that is, greater than
probably actually existed.

As far as I can see, Mr. Scontt, you're not
bettering your case any by pursuing that.

MR. SCOTT: Well, that depends on whether or
not he sticks with tl.at story. And I felt he had come
off of that story very gquickly when he said he couldn't
tell the difference between a house and a barn.

JUDGE WOLFE: Do you really want to maintain
your objection, Mr. Raskin?

MR. RASKIN: I certainly do. He has just
admitted =--

JUDGE WOLFE: In light of -- As Judge Cheatum
points out, it's conceivable that the Intervencr is dig-
ging its own hole =-=-

MR. SCOTT: Let me dig my own g‘-ave.

MR. RASKIN: Well, okay. If he wants to dig
it further, that's fine. But I just don't want him badger
ing my witness.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

BY MR. SCOTT:
Q Did -~ Let me ask you this. How many
structures did you count within the five-mile radius?
A I don't recall, sir.

Q How many structures did someone else count?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A T édon't recall, sir.

e Did you do all of the counting?

A No, sir.

Q Who else counted?

A One of my assistants.

Q So now you're relying upcn the work of someone

else? 1Is that correct?

JUDGE WOLFE: You're arguing with the witness
now. It's very obvious. He said what he has done. Do
not argue with the witness.

BY MR. SCOTT:
Q How many people did you have counting these
structures?

MR. RASKIN: Objection. This is beyond the
scope of the Board's gquestioning.

MR. SCOTT: I don't think so. We're talking
about visibility and ... on that photograph.

MR. RASKIN: I withdraw the objection.

THE WITNESS: Shall I answer?

MR. SCOTT: He has withdrawn the objection.

THE WITNESS: There was myself and one other
person.

BY MR. SCOTT:
Q Does that one other person reside in Atlanta?

A No, sir.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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3=-31 . : Q Who was the other person?
2 } A One of our employees here in Houston.
3 | o Name?
4 : A Ms. Wendy Kilpatrick.
g s i - - -
: 1
g &
3 |
R 8
2]
B
? 10
E i
g 1 |
<
. 1
tzi 12
3
g 13
a !
2 14
s T
§ 15
-~ i
" e
5 16
d P
£ 17
= i
§ 18
i
B
§ 19 |
20 |
21 |
22 |
u
"
5

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.

A T A R SR e Y, e A 0 0 S R S )



300 TTH STREET, SW. | REPORTEHRS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

10
1

12
13
14

15

16
17

18

e T T

BY MR. SCOTT:

Q Remember yesterday that I showed you a

Rice Center study that you said you were not familiar

with.

A I was not familiar with the two pages you
showed me, sir.
Q Are you familiar with the study done by the

Houston-Qalveston Area Council for the Section 208
Federal Water Pollution Act program in approximately 19782

MR. RASKIN: Objection.

Unrelated to Board questioning.

JUDGE WOLFE: Sustained.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Cheatum -- Dr. Cheatum
specifically inguired as to whether or not he was
familiar with a different Rice Center study than the cne
that had been discussed throughout the hearing.

So, it‘seems to me I am right on the gquestion.

JUDGE CHEATUM: My gquestion has been answeraed,
Mr. Scott.

MR. SCOTT: 1I'm following up on it. That's
what recross on Board guestions is.

JUDGE CHEATUM: He said that he ras not
familiar with t-1t study that I referred to.

JUDGE WOLFE: €0, it does not shoe horn your

gquestion, Mr. Scott.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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not make an

MR. SCOTT: It does not what?
JUDGE WOLFE: Judge Cheatum's guestion does

allowance for your guestion. There is no

"shoe horn"in which to insert your guestion.

same study?

Scott.

MR. SCOTT: Even though we're talking about the

(Bench Conference)

JUDGE WOLFE: It was not the same study, Mr.

And, if it is then the gquestion has been

asked-and-answered. So, in either event the Board makes

an absolute

ruling.

Objection sustained.

BY MR. SCOTT:

>

Council any
contention?
A
2
Board any?

A

objection,

Maybe I'll rephrase the guestion.
Did you talk with the Houston-Galveston Area

in your preparing your testimony £for this

No.

Did you talk to the Texas Water Development

MR. RASKIN: I'm sorry. 1I'll withdraw the

but I am going to object to any other questions

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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along this line for the same reason that I objected before.

MR. SCOTT: Well, I don't know what that means
there's been a lot of objections.

MR. RASFIN: That means it is beyond the scope
of the Board's guestions.

MR. DOHERTY: I have a guestion.

How can there be an "I'm going to object”
until there's something to object to.

It seems to me that is kind of a covert
threat, do some kind of jump on people.

That's what he said. I think that should
be discouraged.

MR. RASKIN: Okay. Should I respond to that?

JUDGE WOLFE: You may.

MR. RASKIN: My response is that I objected
to any further gquestions along this line becauvse they
were beyond the scope of the Board's cross-examination.

nd, I think that's an absolutely permissible
objection.

M SCOTT: I don't object to Applicant's
objection as being improper, but I object to a claim that
I'm not following up Dr. Cheatum's guestion exactly.

It turns out that I happen to be heavily
involved with that work with the Houston-Galveston Area

Council during that time frame and I'm familiar with the

ALDERSON REPCRTING COMPANY, INC.
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work that was done and the changes instituted by the politica

powers that be and all of that.

S0, ==
JUDGE CHEATUM: But, Mr. Scott, the witness
has said that he is not acguainted with that study. He

did not use that study in relation to his testimony here;
and as far as I'm concerned the guestion is answered.

The gquestion =-- The witness does not know
about that study and you're continuing to ask him about
the study or about the HGAC council's hiring perhaps of
Rice Institute to do a particular study for them. He has
said he doesn't know anything about it =--

: MR. SCOTT: No. Maybe, that's the confusion.

I think that's the confusion.

T was not talking about the study done by
Rice Institute or Rice Center, by the way they are two
very different operations.

I was talking about a study done by the
Houston-Galveston Area Council for Section 208 ==~

JUDGE CHEATUM: But, that isn't my question.
It wasn't the guestion I asked.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, proceed with your gquestion:
and see where we 3O.

BY MR. SCOTT:

Qe As I remember the Applicant's attorney,

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



11

14

15

, REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

16
17

18

300 TTH STREET, SW.

10 ¢

12 |

13

3111

Mr. Copeland, testified that you had been shown a study,
a 1978 study, referred to by Mr. Bishoo.
Did you say that that was wrong? That you had
never seen that study?
A The only study that I have seen has a

published date on it of 1980, produced by the Rice Center.

Okay?
Q Okay. But how about the study?
A But, what that study was used fur -- whether

it was 208 or whatever, I don't know about its uses by

HGAC.
Q Okay.
I'm talking about the study done by HGAC
itself.
Do you =-- You have not ever seen one of those
studies?

MR. RASKIN: I object, Mr. Chairman, on the
same grounds that it has =-- Dr. Cheatum explained and then
you explained, it is not related to the Board's gquestion.
You can'c Shoe horn" this. He's trying to get into other
studies and get information beyond the scope of the
Becard's cross-examination.

JUDGE WOLFE: I'll sustain that.

BY MR, SCOTT:

Q2 One other gquestion. You'wve, I think,

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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testified that you've done a lot of waricus population

studies. So has the Houston-Galveston Area Council.

In the Section 208 study that I made reference

certain results and the political powers that be said,

"My God we can't do that, it is taking people out of the

city limits of Houston and we want them in. You must
redo your study." And, within a couple of weeks it was
redone.

|
|
|
to, the demographers that did the study came up with
Have you ever had that experience happen to you
before?
MR. RASKING: Objection, Mr. Chairman.
First of all, it's beyond the scope of the
Board's cross-examination.
Second of all, he's testifying into the
record he has no basis for that statement.
Third of all, I think it is badgering the
witness.
MR. SCOTT: Well, I think, considering what
we've heard about the number of studies and the studies
not seen and forgotten and everything, it's a worthwhile
question to ask whether or not he has ever had to
redo his results after they were, least ways, preliminaril:

released due to pressures beyond his own technical

expertise.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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(Bench Conference)

JUDGE WOLFE: 1I'll sustain the objection.

It's beyond the scope of Bocard gquestioning.

MR. SCOTT: Thank you.

No further guestions.

JUDGE WOLFE: 1Is there redirect, Mr. Raskin?

MR. RASKIN: No redirect.

MR. DOHERTY: Sir?

JUDGE WOLFE: Yes.

MR. DOHERTY: I have a couple of gquestions.

JUDGE WOLFE: You would like -- I'm sorry.

MR. DOHERTY: There's probably been so much
talking this morning, it is easy =--

JUDGE WOLFE: You're right, Mr. Doherty.

Your next in line.

MR. DOHERTY: All right. I had a couple of
guestions.
BY MR. DOHERTY:

Q In the zero to ten mile charts that you have
FPigures 5 through 9, the figures -~ the population figures
all come out ten.

In other words, they all end in zero, and yet
the other factors have been <. vrarious multipliers and

soforth.

What did you do tc =-- It looks like you

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,. INC.



cf

300 TTH STREET, SW. | REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 5b4 2345

10
11

12
13
14

15

16 |

17

18

(]

& ® 8 B

T T

9114

rounded off, but what was your round off procedure for
conservatism?
A Okay.

Within five miles of the site, I consistently

rounded upward to the nearest tenth.
Q Okay.

Now, would that be the standard sort of thing

if more than four round up to the next highest ten?
A No, sir.

I had to accommodate that to deal with the

engineers at the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.

Q Uh-huh.

A You see, if there are twec or three people in
one of these sectors within five miles of the site and I
in good demographic practice round to the nearest tenth,
I would round to zero and that upset the gentlemen.

So, I have since learned that one round;
upward to the nearest ten within five miles, and beyond
five miles I follow the standard rounding procedure.

Q Ckay.

Now, on this persons per dwelling problem,

I think you testified earlier that a lot of the increased
projected population would be in migration.
A Yes.

Q Now, would in migrants be likely to be of

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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child-bearing age.

A If I remember correctly, sir, I was not able
to give a definitive answer on that same guestion
yesterday.

They may or may not be. It depends on the age
and the traditional age of most migrants is somewhere
between the ages of 20 and >3.

Q Did this factoring done in these projections
take into account the average age of people who live in
Houston?

MR. RASKING: 1I'm going to object to this line
of questioning.

It is unrelated to any Board .question.

MR. DOHERTY: Well, I think the persons per
dwelling issue came up in the Board guestion from Dr.
Linenberger, and I think it would be of value to
establish whether he has considered this city typical
with regard to age or atypical.

JUDGE WOLFE: 1I'll sustain that objection.

MR. DOHERTY: Okay.

I could tell that before you said it, there
were three waving heads.

Laughter)

No further.

JUDGE WOLFE: Mavbe I can save myself the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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energy of voicing or ruling, you can just watch the heads.
But, I'll keep on.
All right. Redirect, Mr. Raskin?
REDCIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. RASKIN:
Q I've got one gquestion to ask.

Despite any difficulties that may occur in

(a1

reading the and taking population projections off of maps
such as the one behind you, Dr. White, do you believe that
it's more accurante than taking the projections from a
study? From a demograplric study?

A I feel that using the aerial photography is
the most accurate approach of giving a population
distribution other than an actual house-to-house census
in which you locate the houses onhere and actually visit
them.

Q Thank you =--

A Most censuses give it to you in a p~litical
subdivision and this is definitely more accurate than that

MR. RASKIN: Thank you.

No more guestions.

JUDGE WOLFE: 1Is the witness to be permanently
excused?

MR. RASKIN: Yes, sir.

JUDGE WOLFE: The witness is permanently

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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excused. We will recess until 11:30 a.m.
(Whereupon, the witness was permanently
excused.)

(A brief recess was taken.)

JUDGE WOLFE: All right. The hearing is
resumed.

JUDGE CHEATUM: Mr. Doggett have you advised
the Board whether you expect to reply to Dr. Hamilton's
affidavit on the Summary Disposition Motion on Full-Level
Radiation?

MR. DOGGETT: Dr. Cheatum, as soon as I
received Dr. Hamilton's supplemental affidavit, I sent
a copy of it to Dr. Bross with a request that he advise
me whether or not he would be able to prepare a response.
And, I have not heard from him yet.

As soon as I hear from him, I will advise the
Board as to whether or not he will file a response to Dr.
Hamilton's affidavit.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, it is my understanding tha:
-- my recollection that the Board requested that within
five days you were to advise the Board one way or the
other wasn't that what we requested you to do?

MR. DOGGETT: Your recollection is probably

better than mine, but I assume that that is accurate.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Let me do this. I felt like he had to have a

Hamilton's affidavit before he could tell me

-

what to do and that already is in the mail to him and I

assume he probably has already gotten it.

I will attempt to call him at the first

opportunity and find out if he has received my affidavit --
Dr. Hamilton's affidavit and to tell me on the phone
whether or not he intends to submit a response.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, 1l right.

We'll await your advice then.

All right.

Mr. Raskin, your next witness is?

MR. RASKIN: Mr. Hussey.

JUDGE WOLFE: Mr. Hussey, on TexPirg Contentior
l, is that correct?

MR. RASKIN: We would like to -- We've got --
He's got two pieces of testimony and we'd asked the Board
last week whether wecould have him cross-examined on

both pieces of testimony at one time, so that we didn't

have to bring him back twice.
I'm not -- I don't precisely recollect
whether the Board had stated that that was okay.
JUDGE WOLFE: Oh, I think we stated that
it was okay that he would testify first and be

-

cross-examined on TexPirg Contention 1. And, then,

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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he would be -~ his direct testimony would be presented
and he would be cross-examined o. the barge~slip matter.

Also, we will consider them discretely, in
other words; but he will testify as toc both while he is
on the stand.

MR. RASKIN: May I make_a suggestion that we
proceed with the barge-slip testimony first since that
is the testimony that contains the witnesses gualifications
and I believe it would be easier to proceed in that manner
rather thar having to refer to testimony that's not yet
placed into the record.

We will proceed to put them both in at one time
if you'd prefer tc do that also.

MR. DOGGETT: I would prefer thiat we go first
with the barge-slip, so I certainly have no objection to
that suggestion.

MR. SCOTT: Well, Mr. Chairman, I think we'll
all be in agreement here, it seems to me like we should
go with the barge-slip first and, it seems to me like the
record would just read a little smoother {.r everybody 1if
he makes two separate presentations of the evidence so
that the written testimony is encompassed with the nearby
cross-examination and then later on, maybe a day or twe

later on =--

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, first let's proceed with

ALDERSON RE?ORTING COMPANY. INC.
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the barge-slip testimony. All right.
MR. RASKIN: Thank vou.
MR. COPELAND: Mr. Chairman, I'm going to put
Mr. Hussey on on that piece of testimony.
JUDGE WOWLFE: All right.
MR. COPELAND: I would ask that the witness
be sworn.
Whereupon,
JAMES R. HUSSEY
a witness herein, having been duly sworn and cautioned
to testify the truth, the whole truth and nothing but the
truth, was examined and did testify upon his ocath as
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. COPELAND:
Qe Mr. Hussey, do you have in front of you a ten
page document entitled Direct Testimony of James R.
Hussey on Behalf of Houston Lighting & Power Company,

RE: TexPirg Additional Contention 1l/Barge Slip?

A I do.

Qe Was this prepared by you or under your
supervision?

R That is correct.

o Is it true and correct to the best of your

knowledge and belief?

ALDERSON REPC ITING COMPANY. INC.
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A Yes.
Q Do you adopt this as your testimony in this
proceeding?
A I do.
MR. COPELAND: Your Honor, I would move at this

time for the incorporation of Mr. Hussey's testimony into
the record as though read.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman, there will be some
Voir Dire, I believe.

JUDGE WOLFE: 1Is there an attachment to this?

MR. COPELAND: Yes, sir.

I can go ahead and identify the attachment anc
move for its admission now, if you wish.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, that's also to be
incorporated into the record as if read?

MR. COPELAND: Well, this particular document,
I think, we would mark as a separate exhibit.

It's a little too bulky just to bind into the
records.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, all right.

Proceed, then, Mr. Copeland.
BY MR. COPELAND:

Qe Do you have in front of you a document

entitled Applicant's Exhibit No. JRH-1, which is a report

by Dames & Moore on t. environmental assessment and

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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responses to NRC gquestions Transportation of the Reactor
Pressure Vessel, Allens Creek Nuclear Generating Station
for Houston Lighting & Power Cecmpany, dated March, 19807

A Yes, I do.

Q And, is this the report that is referred to
in your testimony?

A That is correct.

MR. COPELAND: Your Honor, I would also ask
that this exhibit be marked as Applicant's Exhibit N¢ 16,
since we'v.. withdrawn the last exhibit marked 16, ana move
th;s into evidence.

JUDGE WOLFE: The Dames & Moore report referred
to by Mr. Hussey in his written direct testimony is
marked for identification as Applicant's Exhibit 16.

(The document referred to was marked
for identification as Applicant's
Exhibit 16.)

All right.

Any objections to the incorporation into the
record of Mr. Hussey's testimony or Voir Dire?

MR. DOHERTY: Yes, sir.

There is Voir Dire, and we prefer to do it
alphabetically with Mr. Doggett first.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

Mr. Doggett.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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BY MR. DOGGETT:

Q Mr. Hussey, on page 2 of your testimony
concerning the barge slip, you list a number of projects
that you have been involved in, many of these in the
country of Iran.

At the tdp of page 2, lines 3, 4 and 5, you
discussed having been involved in several petroleum
industry projects in Iran including the evaluation and
monitoring of preloading »f a tank farm fcr LPG facilities.

A foundation investigation for a refinery
and an investigation for a tank farm and associated
jetties in the Persian Gulf area.

Are those all of the petroleum industry
projects that you were involved in in the country of Iran?

A No.

Q What other petroleum industry projects were
you involved in?

Are they listed further on in your testimony
or did you not list them?

A They are not listed.

I've been involved in pipeline studies, and
other activities of a smaller nature. Some refinery
activities.

Q What company were you working for?

Were you working for the Iranian government?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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h 1 A Principally, I00OC, which is the Iranian 0il
i 2} Operating Companies. It is no longer in existence.
3 3 2 Were -- For those three facilities or three
4& projects which you listed at the beginning, were you
e § | required to do any environmental impact studies?
é 6 ; A Not for those projects.
g 7 ﬁ Q So, that was strictly just an engineering
g 8| type activity?
g 9 A Principally.
z _
g 10 | Q Were those three projects actually built
% 11 | and operated?
E
g 12 A Yes.
g .
§ 13% Q Now, on to lines 9 and 10 -- 2r 8, 9 and 10
3 ‘4f where you mention you have been a project manager on
§ |5£ several alternative sites for petroleum handling facilities
; 16 | in the northeast Uniced States.
5 '72 Wwhat companies were you working for then?
S 8 Or what companies did you perform those studies
; ‘95% for?
2 | Rk
21 |
B,y
%
ok TS o

a ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A Primarily, for Gulf Interstate Engineering

Company, or one or two other subsidiaries of that company.

Qe Is that a part of Gulf 0il Cecrporation?
A No, it is not.
Q What were the nature of those -- the work you

did; or what was the nature of the work you did for those
specific facilities?

A Again, I was principally involved in the
gectechaical engineering.

However, con one of the projects we were
involved in some licensing with the Environmental
Protection Agency in the State of Pennsylvania.

Q Were facilities actually built and operated

as a result of your studies?

A Yes.

Q Partially as a result of your studies?
A Yes, sir.

Q Up to now, have any of the studies or

engineering studies or work that you have done on the
facilities in Iran and these facilities in the ncrtheast,
was any of that work beneficial to you in preparing the
Dames & Moore study on the barge slip?

MR. COPELAND: 1I'm going to object to that

guestion, Your Honor.

I+ seems to me that that is answered in the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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direct testimony. He's explaining that his background
as a project manager for doing these types of assessments.

And, it is clear to me that his testimony
directly states that all of these things give him a broad
background in project management and doing the kinds of
overall environmental assessments that =-- you know, this
barge slip analysis is one part of the whole environmental
report analysis done by Dames & Moore.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman?

JUDGE WOLFE: Let the cross-examiner or the
person taking part here answer first.

Yes, Mr. Doggett.

MR. DOGGETT: Well, he does list all of these
projects, but I don't think he -- I assume it is
implied that these things were of assistance to him but he
never ccmes out and says it.

; I am trying to establish whether or not his

experience =--

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

I'll overrule the objection.

THE WITNESS: With respect to technical
application, I would say not.

They were of a geotechnical nature, and in
some regard, however, my testimony on the barge slip

involves dredging and so on, which is of a geotechnical

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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nature.
So, in that case I would say they do.
Q Okay.

Do you have any training of any kind in the
field of biology?

A I don't have any academi~s training in biology.
e Okay.

Would it be fair to say that your experience
in biology comes as a result of working with other persons
who are trained in that £field?

A That's correct.
Q What about the subject -- Is the same answer

true for the subject of geoclogy?

A No.

Q You have had specific training in geology?
A Yes.

Q What about the subject of land-use?

A No academic training.

Qe What about the subject of demography?

A I have not.

MR. COPELAND: 1I'm going to object =-- He
answered the guestion.
BY MR. DOGGETT:
Q And hydrology?

A No academic training.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Q On page 2, line 17,18, 19, 20, 21 and 22, you
mention that you were involved in the study involving
a proposed nuclear power plant in Iran.

Was that facility actually constructed?

A For the most part, I think, tle Iran, Iragqg
war took care of continuing construction on that fac'lity.
To my knowledge, the first unit was completed.

Q It is, apparently, not in operation because of
the thing you just mentioned?

A I'm sure it is not in operation.

Q Does that facility involve any construction of

barge slips?

A Yes.

Q And, where were the barge slips going to be
built?

A For off-loading eguipment for the contractor

Bieuchere, which is a location of the nuclear units.
Q This is off what body of water?
A The Persian Gulf.
MR. DOGGETT: I pass the witness on Voir Dire.
JUDGE WOLFE: Mr. Doherty? :
BY MR. DOHERTY:
Q Mr. Hussey, you say you are a partner with
Dames & Moore. Does that mean you are a part owner?

A Yes, sir.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Q Do you have a position with Dames & Moore,
also?

A Yes.

Q By title? What's that?

A I'm the technical manager of the Houston office

And, I'm a senior engineer and I'm a project manager.
Q Okay.

When did you get your B.S. degree from

Berkeley?
A Pardon me?
) Class of what?
A 1964.
Q And, how much later did you get the Master

of Science?
3 1966

Ckay.

Have you published in any journals of
these societies that you belong to or professional
organizations that you belong to rather?

A No, I haven't.

Q Have you published in any journals, gquarterliec:
or anything lika that?

A Pardon me? I didn't understand that.

2 Have you published in any journals, or

quarcerlies or types of periodical literature?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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s Not 2utside Dames & Moore's internal
publication.

2 It seems -- I want to ask yoca this, although
it may be an obvious question, but it's still a doubt.

What is a foundation in this sort of thing =-
type of engineering you've done?

A This building sits probably on mass or piles
or something, those structures are the toundation for the
building.

Q I see. As T expected.

The Eﬂvironmental Report for a crude oil

loading system you mentioned on page 2, how large was that

report?

A Would you refer to the cite, please?

Q Page 2, line 13.

A Several hundred million dollars, the one in
Indonesia.

Q Qkay.

Now, Lut your environmental report how large

was that?

A We did not prepare an environmental report

€or that facility.
Q Well, you've stated here starting on line 12,
"I have overseen the preparation of an environmental

LOPOLE . . "

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A Oh: Excuse me.
I ==
Q Yes. That's what I was referring. to ==
A I was referring to the facility in Ind»onesia.
o} Uh-Hmm. ‘

Well, then there was an environmental report

for sure?

A May I read what I think you're asking?
Q Sure.
A I have overseen the preparation of an

environmental report for an offshore crude oil unloading

system, etc. Is that what you are referring to?
Qo Yes.
A That is the Seadock facility.
Q Now, how large was the environmental report

that came out from doing that, do you recall? Can you give

us an estimate?

A Probably a foot and a half in thickness.
Q Okay.

And, have you been involved in the development
of any types of unloading facilities on == well, that
would be for natural gas or any kind of thing like that,
where it was on a river?

A Would you, please, clarify what you mean by

unloading facility?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Q Well, you had mentioned crude oil unloading
system here and that you had also bean involved in
loading of large egquipment which might even include a
reactor vessel from the Persian Gulf.

And, those strike me as probably not fresh
water bodies, so I'm wondering -~ well, rivers. They are
not rivers.

So, I'm wondering if you have done any kinds
of assessments that involve rivers?

3 Several kinds of investigations associated
with docks on rivers, on other seawater projects that I

can think of.

Q These were fresh water rivers?
A Um-Hmm.
Qe Okay.

MR. DOGGETT: I guess that's all the guestions
I have, Your Honor.

Mr. Scott may have some.

JUDGE WOLFE: Excuse me, Mr. Black. Did you
have -- Did you wish to conduct Voir Dire at all?

MR. BLACK: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE WOLFE: Mr. Scott.
BY MR. SCOTT:

o} Mr. Hussey, what have you had in the way of

any formal education in environmental affairs?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A I haven't had any formallvy.
Q What did you consider this study repeort of your
testimony to be involved in?

MR. COPELAND: I'm going to object to that
question, Your Honor.

I don't believe that that relates to the
witness' gqualifications.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, in any event =- in
addition to that I think the question is much too broad.

So, I'll sustain the objection on Applicant's
grounds and the Board's.

BY MR. SCOTT:
2 Okay.

You've had no formal training in environmental
things, what work have you dore that resuited in the
publishing, I'm talking about work that you did as opposed
to work you supervised, that resulted in the publication
of any environmental -- let's say a publication that took

place in an environmental journal?

A That I did personally?
Q Yes.
A Well, I believe I have answered %that.

I have not published in an environmental

journal.

Q What seminars or speeches -- well, let's say

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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have you as far as seminars of an environmental nature have

you given -- presented any papers?

A I haven't.

Qe Are you a member of any environmental
organizations?

A I am a member of the Sierra Club.

Q You going to the meeting tonight?

A I hadn't planned to.

e Okay.

Have you been to a meeting in the last three
years of the Sierra Club?

MR. COPELAND: I'm going to object to the
:elo;anco.

MR. SCOTT: I think it is very relevant.

MR. COPELAND: No, it's not.

MR. SCOTT: You can't say he's a member of an
organization, you khow, get by paying his ten dollars
and claim any credit for that.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, that goes to education
and axperience and trairing in environmental matters.

I'll overrule the objection.

THE WITNESS: I don't recall.

BY MR. SCOTT:

Qe Does that mean you don't recall ever attending

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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or you don't know if it was between a hundred and two

hundred?
A I don't recall attending a meeting.
Q Okay.
Are you sure that your dues are still paid up?
A If I'm not mistaken, I think they are due

about this time and I'm not sure whether I've paid that
yet or not.
e Okay.

Did you visit the site on the San Bernard

River?
A Yes, sir.
Qe When.
A I don't recall the exact date, exactly, it was

in early 1980.

A

Lok sk

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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BY MR. SCOTT:
Q Did you take part in any surveying of the

cross sections of the river?

A Not perscnally.
Q Okay.
Q Did you take part personally in any field

surveys in the area?

A Yes, sir.

Q How many trips down there did ycu take to do
that?

A I believe I have been to the site twice on one

trip. Dr. Alan Smith, an associate of mine, and I reviewed
the area of the site and the surrounding vicinitv and the
entire route.

Qe Okay.

Is that cne trip?

A That was on one trip.

Qe How a2bout the other time you were there?

A Just & reconnaissance.

Q What do you do on a reconnaissance?

A Observe and ...

Q Okay. The point I'm gettiag at: Did it take

you five minutes to walk across this? 1Is that your
recornaissance, or did vou spend three days there? Camp

out and listen to the whippoorwills or whatever?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A A reconnaissance consists of getting out and
walking around the site and looking at the area up and
down the river and doing the same things at the Varner
Creek crossing and at other locations between the ACNGS
site and "he offlocading facility.

Qe Do you know whether or not there's any whip-
poorwills in that part of Texas?

MR. COPELAND: Objection, Your Honor. That
does not relate to Mr. Hussey's gqualifications.

MR. SCOTT: Sure, it does.

JUDGE WOLFE: Objection overruled.

MR. SCOTT: That wasn't that surprising.

THE WITNESS: Would you repeat the guestion,
please?

BY MR. SCOTT:

Q I say do you know whether or not there are any
whippoorwills in that part of Texas?

A Not from my personal knowladge, no.

Q Qkay.

Let's go a little bit more into detail and
exactly what you did, perscnally, yourself, in the gather-
ing of the technical data to put this report together?
Could you expound upon that?

A Could you be more specific, please?

Qe Okay. What date did you first becHme aware

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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that your firm w;s going to be working on this project?
By "this project,"” I mean this particular report on the
transportation of the reactor vessel up the San Bernard
River.

A I'm not sure of the specific date. But I'll

review my activities, if that's what you =--

e Could you say approximately what Jate?
A Late 1979.
Q Was it after the Board here had specified

that such a study should be done?

A I believe that's correct.

Q Okay.

Go ahead then and relate the part that you have
done personally.

A My role as the project manager is to select
principal investigators that are qualified in specific
areas of expertise needed for environmental studies, as
an example.

Qe Do you consider that as being part of your
personal work, of selecting someone else to do it?

A Both as a project manager and as the technical
manager of the Houston office, yes, I do.

Q Go ahead.

A In this project with individuals whom I

consider experts in certain areas, I formulated the scope

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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of the activities, participated in some of the investiga-
tions that they undertook under my direct supervision,
and then reviewed the products that we eventually pro-
duced.

Q Okay.

So far I haven't heard anything that you per-
sonally did in the way of personally gathering the data.

A Much of the information regarding the pro-
posed nature of construction involved dredging the barge
slip. I obtained information regarding the methods to be
used to conduct that activity.

e You obtained information. Does that mean that
you asked HL&P how they wanted to do it?

A Not exactly, no.

Q Expound upon that a little bit. If it wasn't
exactly that, what really was it?

A There are contractors that would be hired to dgo
this activity. They proposed certain methods to do it.

I review with them what methods they would be using, then
assess the impacts of those methods on the particular land
that we're evaluating.

Q Did this occur after they had bid on a contract
to do the job?

A I'm not aware of that.

Q das a contract to do the ‘ob even been let

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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yet?

A That's not part of my knowledge.

Q Do you know whether or not these contractors
had even visited the site before they were telling you how
they proposed to do the job?

MR. COPELAND: Objection. It does not relate
to Mr. Hussey's qualifications.

MR. SCOTT: Well, I think it does relate.
If the gentleman has decided that what his job is ... is
to accept the proposals of third parties that have not
even visited the site, there's really no need to him even
to be involved in the project. You could just let the
contractors write this report.

MR. COPELAND: That's the most ridiculous
argqument I've heard yet.

That means that Houston Lighting & Power
Company ~annot hire an independ:nt consulting firm to do
an environmental analysis for a nuclear plant because
Houston Lighting & Power Company has selected the nuclear
plant.

JUDGE WOLFE: Say no more.

Objection sustained.
BY MR. SCOTT:

Q Okay. Now was it damp and rainy the day you

visited the site?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A No, sir.

Q Did you spend any time walking arocund in the

water anyway?

A Walking around in the water?

e Ch-huh.

A What water?

Qe That's what I'm trying to £ind out, if you

were actually at the site or not.
A I did not go into the river.
Q Uh-huh.

Is that your understanding, that the only water

on that site is in the river?

A That's not what I said.

Q That's why I asked you if you walked around
in the water any. =

MR. COPELAND: What water, Mr. Scott?

MR. SCOTT: Anywhere. He said it wasn't in
the river. Now I'm asking if he walked around in the
water outside the river.

MR. COPELAND: Well, I'm going to ocbject to
this line of questions, Your Honor, for two reasons.
First of all, it has not been established, as a matter of
fact, that there is any sort of water to walk around in,
other than in the river.

And, secondly, it has absolutely nothi:g to do

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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with Mr. Hussey's gqualifications.

He has stated that he was on the site and
went cdown, there.

And now this is just badgering the witness.

MR. SCOTT: And I'm working on impeaching that
statement that he has ever visited the site.

(Bench conference.)

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, I find it objectionable
that you're just talking about water. If you will ask
him == ask him to identify what waters there are in that
area, I have no problem. But when you ask general
questions *hat way, it's much too vague.

Ask him a specific question, Mr. Scott, as to
what bodies of water are in the area of the site. I have
no problem with that.

MR. SCOTT: Okay.

BY MR. SCOTT:

Q Do you know what a wetland is?

A Yeas, sir.

Q Are there wetlands at this site? .
A They're denoted as wetlands on Figure 2 of

our drawing.
Q That's not the guestion.
A I believe in our document we categorize these

as not wetlands as defined by the Environmental Protection

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Qe Okay. Let me put it this way. When you were
at the site, did you see any we=lands?

A There was some water, but it was not as wet
as when our biologists did a detailed survey of this
site.

Q Were you with the biologist when he did this
detailed survey?

A In my first trip I was with our senior
ecologist, as I men“ioned, Dr. Alan Smith. A mo:=2 de-
tailed site mapping study was subsequently conducted by
Ms. Georgia Henderson.

I did not go to the site with Ms. Henderson.

Q How long were you there with Dr. Smith?
A Four or five hours.
Q -=- on the site. I'm not talking about the

trip up and down the highways.
A Including the dock across the river aamd lookinc
at the adjacent facilities, probably three or four hours.
Q Did you climb upon any structures on the
site?
MR. COPELAND: I'm going to object to the
relevance, Your Honor. This is just going nowhere.
MR. SCOTT: We're trying to decide if he was

at the site, and if so, how leong.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



SO0 TTH STREET, SW. | REPORTENRS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

10
11

12
13
14
15

1€

17 |

[S]

G ¥ B B

e R e A, S e R S S Sl

9174

MR. COPELAND: He has answered how long he
was there, and he has answered that he was at the site.

MR. SCOTT: Yes. And I'm trying to impeach

that.

JUDGE WOLFE: The gquestion is what structures
did he =--

MR. SCOTT: Climb on while he was at the
site.

JUDGE WOLFE: How does this bear on gquestion=-
ing == or discrediting his expertise?

MR. SCOTT: Well, it's my belief that what
we've got here is a high company official -- in fact,
literally a partner in the company =-- who has accepted
the work done by other people ... I'm assuming they'ra
within his company.

And he's coming down here to testify as an
expert. One does not become an expert by having experts
work for them, because there's no way you can know
whether or not they're an expert, unless you're an
expert.

There's no way you can know whether or not
their conclusions are valid or not.

And so far I have not seen any indication
that this gentleman has got any right to be coming in and

saying he's personally aware of these things, and he

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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personally knows that they're correct.

And so far I've seen no indication that he's
an expert on environmental affairs. And this is an en-
vironmental hearing. His reports concern strictly
environmental conditions.

And I propose that HL&P be allowed to submit
some pecople who have done the detailed technical work, if,
in fact, it was ever done.

MR. COPELAND: Your Honor, I didrn’'t hear any-
where in that whole explanation a statement as to why it's
important as t¢ what structure he had climbed up on.

MR. SCOTT: Well, the point is =--

MR. COPELAND: I would move to strike the
whole statement.

MR. SCOTT: The point is if he was not even at
the site enough to know about what structure I'm talking
about, he certainly wasn't there enough to personally do
any significant amount of work.

MR. COPELAND: I don't believe you've ever
identified the structure you're talking about.

MR. SCOTT: 1I'm going to let him do that.

JUDGE WOLFE: 1I'll overrule the objection.

All right.

THE WITNESS: The guestion was =--

JUDGE WOLFE: What, if any, structures did you

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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climb on at the site?

5-11 |
2J THE WITNESS: I don't recall climbing on any
3f structures.
" | BY MR. SCOTT:
i
I 5 j e Did you see any structures on the site that you
4
§ 6 could have climbed on?
§ 7 % A On the physical property?
g 9 | A Trees.
g 10 Q I'll include trees.
g " A Yes, certainly.
2z
; 12 | Q Any metallic structures?
5 13 | A I don't recall.
= !
=
3 14 Q Uh-huh.
s i
§ 15 | Did you see any across the river?
z n
5 i
g 7 Q Describe that.
- b
E 18 A It was a fairly new dock constructed for
g 19! Phillips to offload =--
20 Qo A what?
2% A Dock, barge offlocading dock.
4
22 | There was also an ibandoned =-- it looked like
23 a quarry -- gravel ... where gravel would have been
le dumped to offload into trucks, a f:cility like that.
2Sf MR. SCOTT: Well, I believe he has been at the

! ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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3ite at least once anyway.

JUDGE WOLFE: Mr. Scott, I have warned you,
and I have warned other counsel about commenting on the
testimony of witnesses testifying -- particularly of
witnesses.

This adds nothing to the record. And I would
advise that these sort of comments and/or statements or
attempted testimony by representatives or by counsel does
not form, and will not form, a proper part of any
proposed findings.

So it's really wasted on the Board for you to
do it, and we find it objectionable in any event.

So all are advised. Stop it. All right.

MR. SCOTT: Okay. I meant that tc be

actually helpful tc him.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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SCOTT:

I want to pin down a little more closely now
u did during that four to five hours that you were
site that first time.

You did testify you were at the site for four

hours. Is that correct?

I believe I said three to four hours.

Three to four.

And you did what?

We looked at the =--

I want to know what you did.

With Dr. Al Smith, we weie together.

We loocked at the area upstream and downstream
proposed barge slip area, investigated the site
ooked at the dock across the river and climbed up
ility that was used f:r unloading sand, inspected
dge which is immediately upstream of the site,

condition of the roads at that bridge and “he power
hat run across that area.

How long did it take to do that?

I believe three to four hours.

Did you leave out a lot of sitting time?

MR. COPELAND: Your Honor, I'm going to object

question.

JUDGE WOLFE: I didn't catch it. What sort of

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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time?

MR. SCOTT: Sitting.

JUDGE WOLFE: Sitting time?

MR. SCOTT: VYes.

MR. COPELAND: This has really gone far beyond
anything that's necessary to probe the basis of this man's
expertise ... qualifications to do these types of
analyses and to appear here as a witness.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman, he has claimed some
three to four hours he was not onlv at the site, but also
acreoss the river from the site.

And the diagrams will show that all of that is
within a matter of a few hundred yards of each other.

And so far I've heard a description of things
that could be accomplished in approximately 15 or 20
minutes. And so I'm wanting him to describe what else
he did, or did he spend a lot of time sitting.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, actually when we get right
down to it =-- and this objection has not been made in a
specific fashion -- but aren't you really engaging now in
cross-examination rather than voir dire?

Voir dire goes to establishing the competency
of the witness to testify at all. What you're doing is
seeking to discredit the bases for anything that the

witness will testify to.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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So I think you are departing from the proper
procedures upon voir dire.

And on its own motion, the Board will now
call a halt to this line of cross-examination improperly
on voir dire.

You may continue on wvoir dire to gquestion
the expertise of this witness.

MR. SCOTT: Okay.

BY MR, SCOTT:

Q While you were there that three to four hours,
de you have with you any data that you collected concern-
ing, say =--

JUDGE WOLFE: Obviously, I didn't make myself
clear. This is cross-examination you're attempting to
engage in.

You may go to the witness' gqualifications, his
background, his training and his experience. But you may
not go into the nuts and bolts of what he did do in the
preparation of his -cesent testimony, in writing up his
report or whatever. This you do on cross-examination.

MR. SCOTT: As a matter of clarification, Mr.
Chairman =-- Maybe I misunderstand you.

But my understanding is that you're saying
that we could ~- let's talk about a hypothetical situation

where we have got an admitted expert by training and

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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education ... just the best in the Tcountry =--

JUDGE WOLFE: 1Is that the case we have here?

MR. SCOTT: No.

JUDGE WOLFE: “hen why are we talking about
it?

MR. SCOTT: To understand the scope of my
continued voir dire.

The thing I'm hung up on is I presume that
if I can show that th2 world's best expert on a particular
subject did not spend any time working on that subject,
then he's still not qualified to testify on that subject
in this hearing.

MR. COPELAND: That's wrong.

MR. SCOTT: You're saying just by virtue
of being an expert in general, that all of a sudden you
then can be an expert in a particular subject ... in a
particular project, a particular location.

I think that would be wrong =--

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, you may have problems with
the Board's ruling. But the Board has ruled, and you will
follow what we've ruled.

We're not precluding you from cross-
examining this witness at the time of cross-examination.
You can bring up all of the matters that may serve to

discredit him.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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But at this point we're merely examining the
competency of this witness, his background and training
to qualify him as a witness.

MR. SCOTT: Okay.

JUDGE WOLFE: If he has no training, nothing
at all in his background, then, obviously, his testimony
doesn't go in; and you have no occasion to cross=-examine.

MR. SCOTT: Well, that point has already been
conceded. So I guess I would move that this testimony
not be allowed in because the witness has already ad-
mittéd that he has no environmental training.

MR. COPELAND: 1Is that the basis for the =--

MR. SCOTT: Yes.

JUDGE WOLFE: In other words, you cbject to
the incorporation into the record of the witness' testi-
mony?

MR. SCOTT: For the very reason I understood
you to just give, the fact that he has no ... no training
in the subject matter of the testimony.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

MR. COPELAND: 1Is that your motion, Mr.
Scott?

MR. SCOTT: That's tne first motion.

MR. COPELAND: Your first motion?

MR. SCOTT: The present motion. I'm not

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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through with voir dire yet. But there may not be any need
to continue it, if that motion is upheld.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well,.I suggest you complete
your voir dire, and then voice your objection and we can
rule upon anything that you bring out in your voir
dire.

I don't want to segmentize the voir dire.

MR. SCOTT: 1I'll end my voir dire then and
I'd like to have that motion =--

JUDGE WOLFE: All right. 1It's an objection;
it's not a motion.

MR. SCOTT: Welil, I mean it to be =--

JUDGE WOLFE: You object to the incorporation
into the record as if read. That was the request of
Applicant's counsel.

All right. Your objection has been made.

MR. COPELAND: Well, I would just respond,
first of all, Your Honor, that that motion is premised
on the statement by Mr. Scott that there's nothing in the
record to establish that Mr. Hussey has any training with
respect to environmental assessments.

To the contrary his statement of gualifica-
tions demonstrates that he has had broad experience in
actual conduct of environmental assessments.

The only thing he stated was that he did not

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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have formal education in that matter.

I think the guestion before the Board with
respect to any witness is whether the witness has any
scientific, technical or other specialized knowledge which
will assist the trier of fact to understand the evidence
or to determine a fact in issue; and that a witness can be
qualified as an expert by virtue of his knowledge, skill,
experience, training or education. It's not limited
solely to formal education.

I think Mr. Hussey is -- The precedent for
someone like Mr. Hussey to testify in this proceeding is
clearly established.

For example, Mr. Schoenbergei did exactly the
same kind of work that Mr. Hussey has done. He served as
project manager for a -- both of them served as project
managers for studies that were done by a diversity of
people.

I think it's obvious that through Mr. Hussey's
training and experience in actually conducting these
assessments, he has a background -- a very broad back-
ground in doing these kinds of assessments.

I might add that you've got to consider the
kind of assessment that has been done here. This is not
a very big issue, obviously.

The question of the environmental effects of

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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this barge slip and the terms of the overall environmental

- |
i P % impacts of the project is demonstrably small =--
3 ? MR. DCHERTY: Your Honor, I object to this
a ; characterization. I think it's prejudicial.
5‘ MR. COPELAND: Mr. Hussey was the project
6? manager involved for the entire environmental assessment
71 for the Allens Creek project, as the project manager of

8 | the Houston Ooffice.

9 | So it's clear that he has a very, very broad

10 { and ia-depth background of these kinds of assessments.
1" He has established that he's familiar with the site. And
12 I think it's clear that he has sufficient training and

rersonal knowledge of this matter to be of assistance to

J0O0 TTH STREET, SW. | REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

13

14? the Board in addressing this contention.

|52 JUDGE WOLFE: You have something to say,

Ib? Mr. Doherty?

17 MR. DOHERTY: Yes.

“i I object to counsel stating that this con-
195 tention is just a small potato and not really very

20i important. It's almost as if it isn't worth the Board's

21? trouble.

And ... you know, I think that's not proper
here. I think the contention is =-- It has been admitted;
it's considared proper and deserves fair judgment.

JUDGE WOLFE: It will be given a fair judgment.

i ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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MR. DOHERTY: This type of characterization
should =--

JUDGE WOLFE: We just listen to argument here
as pure argument. And we've asked for this to be looked
into, so it's obvious that we think it's important. So we
will give it that importance.

Anything else to be said for or against
incorporatiun of this testimony into the record?

MR. SCOTT: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

I'd like to state that the record clearly
shows that Mr. Hussey stated both ... that he had no
formal education in environmental affairs; and number two,
he had no environmental training.

| I wrote the words down when he said them.

So as to education, whether in school or off
the school, he 1s stated as having none.

Now in addition to that, it has become gquite
clear to me that this gentleman has made a very cursory
examination =-- I think.you'd call it a walk-through
if you're in the business -- of the site and the transport:
tion route, no doubt at the direction of some attorney to
try to meet some sort of mir imum requirements.

And that just should not be allowed. You
should have the people here who have the =-- who actually

did the work, who can answer gquestions with something

ALDERSCON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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other than "I don't know," or "So-and-so-else did that."
It prejudices the Intervenors considerably
to have someone else's work presented through essentially

their boss, especially when the boss has not shown that

they independently have got the ability to know whether or

not their employees are right or wrong.

It's just a very basic gquestion of whether
or not just because you're the boss == or in this case
also the owner of the company =-- you can ... you someliow
lend credibility by virtue of your position.

I realize that's a fairly common tactic in
presenting expert testimony. But I just believe that
it's contrary to the rules of evidence and contrary to
the showing necessary to show expertise.

Thank you.

MR. BLACK: The staff would merely note for
the record that we fully endorse Applicant's response;
and we think that Mr. Hussey has amply demonstrated by
reason of education, training and experience that he can
qualify as an expert witness to sponsor this testimony.

MR. SCOTT: Let me just say this --

JUDGE WCLFE: Anything ulse by other parties
who haven't had an opportunity?

MR. DOGGETT: Noching from me.

(Bench conference.)

ALDERSON REPOP™ ..dG COMPANY. INC.
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JUDGE WOLFE: As with other witnesses, you
know, as with some other witnesses, the instant witness mav
not have the training or educational background, say here
as in the field of environmeantal sciences, we've heard
enouéh here as with other witnesses to conclude that the
witness by virtue of job performance over the years has
knowledge and has experience. Accordingly we do overrule-
any objections and incorporate the written testimony of
this witness into the record as if read.

Again, as with some of the other witnesses
whose testimonies we have incorporated into the record,
we will hear cross-examination and we will, thereafter, in

writing our decision consider the weight to be given to
this testimony. All right. Now, we next =-=-
tSee Attached written Direct Testimony
of James R. Hussey.)

MR. COPELAND: We, also, =-- I have moved for
the admission of Exhibit No. 16.

JUDGE WOLFE: Yes.

Any objection to the admissibility of
Applicant's Exhibit 16, marked for identification?

MR. SCOTT: I would like to ask the witness
if he prepared this exhibit as part of his preparatiocn for
this testimony or if this was something that someone

else prepared and he's within the firm and he's just

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Q. Please state your name and positicn.

A. My name is James R. Hussey. I am a partner in
Dames & Mcore.

Q. Please describe your educaticnal background.

A. L have 3.S. anéd 4.S. degrees in Civil Engineering
from the University of Califormia at Berkeley.

Q. Are you a Registered Professicnal Zngineer?

A. Yes. I am a Professicnal Engineer registered in
che States of California and Texas.

Q. Are you a member of any profassicnal organiza-
ticns?

A. I am a member of the American Scciety of Civil
Engineers, the Intermational Society of Scil Mechanics and
foundation Engineers, and the Atomic Industrial Forum.

(= 18 wWhat role has Dames & Mocore taken in the licensing
of the Allens Creek project?

A. Dames & Moore has been primarily respensible for

she avaluation of the Allens Creek site from the standpoiat

of environmental and site suitabilicy factors. I th
Senior Representative of Dames & Mcore in charge of this
continuing responsibility.

. Please describe your areas cof specializaticn at

Dames & Mcore.

A. I have been emploved by Dames & Mocrae since 1364,
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and have specialized in the fialds of geotechnical engineer-
ing and project nagement. In the latter capacity I have

served as Project Manager for several petrolsaum indust

Lo

projects in Iran iacluding tle evaluation and menitcring of
preloading of a tank famm Zor L2G facilities, a foundation
investigation for a refinery and an investigation for a tank
farm and asscciated jetties in the Persian Gull area. I
have seen Project Manager of studias on saveral altarnative
sites for petroleaum handling facilities in the ncr=heastarn
United States. I have seen the Project Manager Zor founda~
tion investigaticons for a fertilizer complex 1o Indonesia
and a petrochemical complex in Louisiana. I have overseen
the preparaticn of an envircnmental report for an ofishore
erude oil unlocading system which included supervision of a

multi-disciplinary team of investigators in the £ields

of hiology, geclogy, land use, demcgraphy and hydrology.
was Project Manager Ifor the assessmentc of site character-
igeiss for a nuclear power plant proposed in I which
included detailad site evaluaticns and comprehensive gJec-
sechnical and hydrological studies, includiag tle coocrdina-
sion of activitias af over 100 professicnals workin £rom
several cffices in different counties. I was the Project

Manager for evaluation of geotechnical and hydsslogical

probleams related =o develcpment cf a large manufac%uring/
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community complex in Iran. I have participatad in =wo majcer
sudies pertaining to the development o2 tidelands in the
San francisce 3ay ar=sa. I have teen invelved in the compre-
hensive site avaluaticn for the Allens Creek plant which
included directing and coordinating the eficrts of a mulei-
disciplinary project team iacludiag specialists in angineer-

ing geolegy, seismclogy, foundaction engineering, hydrology,

metecrology, demography, and land use. I also managed the
sreparaticn of the biological and radiclcgical monitorin
programs for the Final Zavircnmental Repeort and the environ-
men=al technical specifications for the South Taxas Project
nuclear plant.

Q. What is the purpcse of your testimeny?

A. The purpcse of my testimeny is ©0 respend t©o
TexPirg Additicnal Cententicon 1 which states:

$.4.5.1(3) cn P9S. 4-14 of the Final Supplement <O
the Final Environmental Impact Statement (FSFEIS) dces
not adequately disclcse and analyze the alternatives
chosen for =he transpors of censtruction related
components tC the site. In particular, the Applicant
has not clearly determined whether waterway barge
eransit will be used for transportation ¢f large re-
actor components to the site.

Such a transpertaticon scheme would requlre drecdg-
ing and channelizing of secticns of the San Bernard
Rever or 3razos River. Such activity would disrupt
marine life in that river, create excessive turbidlicy
and clouding of the water, destroy river bottam l1ife,
ragquire environmental destIuction during spoil disposal
and inisiate secondary impact in zhe form of incraused
industrial uses of the rivers. Petiticner contends

i
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thac Applicant's commitment to transportaticn of the
reactor vessel should be expressed more speciiically
anéd that the Bocard should either deny the license
wholly or requira the a.-s*ﬁa*’ve site action scught by
TexPirg in Contantion 1 of the 'Stipulaticn between

TexPirg and the NRC Stafl', if the ..sdq;ng and channel-

izing is necessary.

T £inal EIS dces not specify how the react
vessel will be transported to the constructicn 3;:9 and
what means have =2 be taken =2 effact tils transpcerta-
tion. The c:obabil*-y that this transportacion will
have an envirconmental .mpac* necassitatas lts coverage
in a final EIS construction. 'or exanple, dradging,
widening. or ctherwise al*e: ing the Brazcs River =0
Ezing the vessel to the site By ba:qe woeuld have an
environmental effect.

It is requested that the constIucticon permit nct
be issued until =he reactor vessel =transportation is
sufficiently addressed.
In the process of addressing the conteanticn I will alsc ad-
dress the guestions presentad in the Atomic Safety and
Licensing 3card's order of March 30, 1973.

Q. Locking first at paragraph L of the contanticn, 1is

i3 true %hat Applicant has nct selected the neans wherebv

the reactor vessel will be delivered to the site?

A. Ne. The determination has been made thac tle

reactor pressure vessel (RPV) will be delivered by barge =o

an offlcading peoint and then =ranspcrted overland o the site. |

Q. Please describe the transpertaticn route.
A. Tae RPV will be fabricatad at the Chicagec Bridge
and Irzon Jduclear (C3IN) facility located on the Mississippl

River in Memphis, Tennessee. The vessel will De loaded on

“ POOR ORIGINAL
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to a barge at the CBIN facility, and will be unlocaded at a

- dock =0 be constructed on the San 3ernazd River aad then

3 sransporzed overland to the site. The ofiloading area will
4 se locateéd at approximately River Mile 25 of the San 3ernazd
3 ! River in Brazoria County. A barge slip will be excavated

3 into an area of about 3.3 acres ia an 3-acre strip <o land

7 || siszuated between the river and Farr-to-Market Road (RM) 322.
3 The proposed cffloading facilicy will Ce a temporary Sacility
9 | o dock and offlocad the RPV Srom the barge. The facilizy

10

' will consist of a barge slip, a woerk area, a storage area

- for excavated materials, and an access rcad. It will B

1 s , 1 : 11
& constructed pricr to arrival of the baxzge, and will be

L3|| removed and the land area rastored after cfilcading is
L4|| completed.

-2 The RPYV will be moved from the sarge =o the plant site

[
o

sn twe multi-tired pneumatic trailers--cne lccated under

[
~4

@ach end of the vessel. Lowbey trailers will be used ©o

b
w

transpert the closure haad and other pisces oI equipment

13|| from =he barge cverland to the plant site.

Q. Turning %o the seccndé paragragh of the contention,

21!l will =his transper=ation scheme require channelizaticn of

22| the San 3ermard River?
ik A. No. The San BSernardi River channel 1s a navigaticon
24 || project maintained by the U. S. Corps of Inglneers. The
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channel is approximately 100 feet wide and 9 feet deep and

extends from the confluence of the San 3ernar

fh
w
.o
<
17

G

ulf Intraccastal Waterway =0 River Mile 26. The proposed
off loading site is slightly downstream of River Mile 2S.
It is anticipatad that the barge which will be used = !
=ransport the vessel will be approximataly 200 £eet long and
aither 30 or 54 feet wide, depending on the actual barge f
selacted. Fully locaded with the Iesactor pressure vassel, f
slosure head and cther pieces of equipment, the barge will
drafs hetween 7 Seet 2 inches and 7 fee= 3 inches, agalin
depending on the barge selectad. 3arges, approximataly 200 E
feet long, 50 feet wide, and drafting 7 feet 7 iaches, nave i
made at least three =rips up the river to the Phillips
Loading Dock, located across and slightly upstrean of the
San Bernard River from the propcsed barge slip. These
barges encountarad no difficulty on the San Bernard River an
route to the Phillips Dock. Thus, no channelizaticon of tle
San 3ernard River will be regquired in order t©O transporcs che
reactor pressure vessel to the barge unlcading site. Accord-
ingly, there should be no demconstrable anvironmental 2IZ2Cts
asscciated with =ransporting the RPV =2 the offlcacding sice.
Q. Has Dames & Moor. done an evaluation of the anviIon-
mental impacts associatad with transpertaticn of the RPV?

A. vas. Dames & Mocre prapared a repcertT ia Mazxch,
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22
23
24

1980, assessing the envircnmental impact of constructing the

O

£flocading site and the overland transport c¢f the RPV to tle
site. That report is submitted herewith as App. Exi.
(JRH=1). The report demonstrates that thers will bhe no
significant environmental impacts associated with these two
activities. The report also discusses the alternative
transportaticn routes and demenstrates that tie chosen route
is the mcst desirable.

Q. Please describe the excavation required Zor con- &
structicn of the barge slip.

A. Ccastzuction of the slip will involve the excava-
tion and 4 edging of approximately 15,300 cubic yards of
clay and silty sand. The bulk of this excavation will take
slace in the "dry" behind the existing riverbank, which will
be laft tamporarily as a construction dike. A backhce,
clamshell, dragline and/cr suction dredge will be used ac
the contracto:r's option for this phase of :the excavaction.
After excavation of the inland porticn of the slip has teen
completed, the construction dike will De removed using a
clamshell and pessibly a suction dradge. A minor amcunt of
dredging of the riverbed will alsc be raguired 0 connect
the barge slip with the river channel. This will be ac-
coemplished using a clamshell aand/or sucticn dradge workin

sontinucusly =0 minimize the durastion of increased turd

‘A.

dity




1 2
- l lavels in the watar.

N It is presently planned Zor all excavated materials ©o
3 be stored at the site adjacent to the barge slip. Dry

4 materials excavated from above the water table will be used
B o construct dikes =0 form sedimentation pends, which will
5 | be used for storage of all saturated materials. Water

7] remcved from the slip aresa during <onstIucticon Cr restora-
3 tion will not be allowed to flow directly inte the river,

3 but will be pumped intc a sediment pond. This sediment

10| pond, iacorporating an appropriate wier stIucture, will b

L1l|| used 2o achieve removal of mcst suspended solids.

12 Q. What is the impact of this censtruction activity?
13 A. The construction of the barge slip and restoration
14|l of tshis area will cause a temporary lccalized increase in

15| the surbidity of the San 3Sermard River at this location.

15!| some turbidity will occur during dredging at tle entrance of
17|| the barge slip, to a lesser degree during constIu tion of

13 || she slip, ané later when the slip is restored by the replace-
19 || ment of £ill soils. At the time of initial excavaticnl zhe
20 || duration of increased turbidity will be minimized by main-
21| saining a dike at the riverbank, between cnland axcavation
22| and she river. Increased turbidity in the river would only
23 || occur during t<he latter stages of excavation when the dike

24!l is remcved and the channel is dredged setween tie barge slip
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and the river channel.

The area to te excarvated for the barge slip 1s a zone

[

of depositicn. Consequently, the combination cof deposited
materials and reduced river current could make this a de-
irable habitat for spawning of some fish and nursery for
other juvenile fishes. A small porticn of This habitat
would be temperarily remcved 2y dradging the darge channel
to the existing navigation channel. The langth of ziver
directly affected is expected to be about 200 =2 300 feet on
one side, or less than 0.l0 percent of the estimated 30 ©o
75 miles of similar habitat. .thn compared to the total
habitat of the San BSernmard River, the impact is insignif~
icane. Moreover, the area should rshabilitate naturally
withain 3 2o 5 years after abandonment. Thus, the overall
impact of the excavaticn will De minimal.

Q. Tlease describe the impacts asscciated with over-
land transport of the RPV.

A. Overland transport of the reactor vessel will also
have an iasignificant impact. Traversing the overland
perticn of the route will involve cressing a number of
~reeks. Most of =he bridges or culverts which sresentl)
span these creeks can 2e natz=ed and/or shored and used o
suppert the lcaded transporter. However, tle concraete

bridge on State Highway 36 which crosses Varner Creek cannct

——
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be satisfactorily shored and consequently must Se bypassed.
This will = ire the construction of a short, temporary
bypass road and culvert beside the axisting bridge.

The bypass required at the Vaine: Creek bridge con
Bighway 36 will result in a temporary disturbance of ap-
proximately 0.9 acres of land. An additional area of ap-
proximately 0.4 acres may be disturbed as werk space adja-
cent to the temporary road bed. These areas will be restored
after passage of the RPV. The impact ¢f crossing Varner
Creek is both temporary and iasignificant.

Q. Would you please state vour opinicn abcut the
overall environmental impact of transporting the RPV to the
site?

A. 3ased upon the study which we have performed, which
has been submitted with this testimcny as Exhibit JRE-1l, it
is clear that the construction of the barge slip will have
only an insignificant impact. Constructicn activitles are
temporary in nature and disturbed areas will be restored
after use. Whataver mincr impacts may result from such
construction are 2asily mitigated.

Q. Does that complete your testimeony?

A. Tes.
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attached it?

MR. COPELAND: Your Honor, that docesn't go to
the admissibility of the document.

The witness has identified the document as
being the document he's referring to in his testimony
and establishes the authenticity of tha document. And, it
is clearly relevant.

MR. SCOTT: I don't believe that just making
reference to a document makes it authentic.

JUDGE WOLFE: You may put your guestion to the
witness.

You may answer the gquestion, Mr. Hussey.

THE WITNESS: As I mentioned before, I
supervised directly the performance of all the work that
went into the preparation of this document.

As such, I worked with principal investigators
on the job to define the scope of work, develop an outline
for this report, reviewed every figure and every table
with “hem, edited the report and oversaw its production.

MR. SCOTT: In that regard, give me scme idea
for the basis for this report. were you told --

MR. COPELAND: Your Honor ==

JUDGE WOLFE: He hasn't finished yet.

MR. SCOTT: =-- were you told how much effort

or time you could put into this report. How much money

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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"you had to spend”. How deep you could study this
subject matter.

JUDGE WOLFE: I don't think this goes to
admissibility, Mr. Scott.

I'll have to stop that gquestioa.

Any other gquestions that ire proper, may be
directed to the admissibility of this document.

MR. DOHERTY: I have one guestion.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, Mr. Scott hasn't finished.

MR. DOHERTY: Oh: I'm sorry.

MR. SCOTT: Did you actually travel the route
of the propcsed route of travel for the reactor vessel?

MR, COPELAND: Objection, Your Honor. It
doess not relate to the admissibility of the document.

JUDGE WOLFE: I must agree, Mr. Scott.

Please pull this in on the exhibit itself,
and ask your gquestions accordingly.

MR. SCOTT: Well, Figure 1 in that document
describes the route and maybe I'm just plumb wrong, but --

JUDGE WOLFE: This will go to his credibility
after the exhibit is in, you can cross-examine all you
want on this.

But, what we're trying to establish is what
participation he had in the preparation of this exhibit.

And, I think you've covered that. If you're

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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satisfied with it and don't want to go into that anymore,
why, then, all right, we'll rule on the admissibility of
this.

MR. SCOTT: I thought that's exactly what I
was asking the degree that he particpated.

JUDGE WOLFE: No. You were asking d4id he
travel certain routes.

MR. SCOTT: Well, that's a matter of the degree
he participated.

MR. COPELAND: I- has nothing to do with the
admissibility of the document, Your Honor.

MR. 3COTT: Well, as I've tried to state,
maybe I'm just wrong, but my understanding is that a
document cannot be admitted through a particular witness
unless it is shown that somehow the information in it is
reliable through that witness.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, you can ask him that on
cross-examination.

I think -- We'll permit you to do as much as
yvou want as what,did he assist or in the preparation of
this document, what did he do in the preparation of this
document. We'll permit all sorts of guestions on that.

Now, once it is in, then you may ask him in
an attempt to draw away from the thrust and weight of the

document that some diagram in here indicates certain route:

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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were taken. Did you actually trace those routes. Did you
do this and did you do that. And, that will serve to
denigrate or take away from the weight to he gi*=:n to the
document.

Did he prepare it? What part did he have in
preparation of it. If he had no part in it then get to
that and we wouldn't admit the document.

MR. SCOTT: We have here some, approximately,
some 50 pages in this document.

Which pages of it did you nersonally prepare?

MR. COPELAND: Your Honor, the witness has
explained already his role in preparing the document.
That he edited the entire report, and I don't think that
that question is relevant to the admissibility of the
document.

The guestion is whether the witness has
personal knowledge that this is the document that he
referred to in his testimony, and is it an authentic
copy of that document. And, it is; and he said that and
I don't think that these questions go to admissibility.

I think they go to the weight to be given to
the document itself.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman, Intervenors have
tried numerous times to get much more authentic documents

into the record than this; and have been denied.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Just because he can point to something and say, "Yes, there
is a document and that's the one I.was talking about."”
I mean, if that was the case, if that was all that was
required, a whole lot more information would be in this
record than now is.

JUDGE WOLFE: Objection overruled.

MR. SCOTT: Okay. That's all.

JUDGE WOLFE: What do you mean that's all.

I overruled --

MR. SCOTT: Oh! Okay.

I was so surprised.

Thank you.

That was my fault.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

You had an outstanding gquestion to that you
were speaking to him to go through to look at a certain
page. Well, you're allowed to do it.

Go ahead.

MR, SCOTT: Which pages did you prepare
personally?

THE WITNESS: I think I could answer you
question better if you could define prepare personally
better for re. I had something to do with =--

MR. SCOTT: Let's say =-- Let's define it

.his way. You wrote down the words either by typing it

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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yourself or transcribing it into some sort of transcription
machine or wrote it out in handwriting and let sore

secretary type it and then you proofread i

(r

We're talking about literally writing the
words yourself.

THE WITNESS: I don't recall which paragraphs
specifically.I wrote several paragraphs that are entered
into this document ==

MR. SCOTT: Can you point to any of them?

THE WITNESS: =-- I reviewed all the work.

I edited every paragraph in the doccument,
and saw that it got published in the manner that I
judged professionally sound.

MR. SCOTT: Okay.

Can you point to any of the paragraphs that
you wrote by yourself?

MR. COPSLAND: Asked-and-answered.

MR. SCOTT: No. He said several.

He didn't say which ones.

JUDGE WOLFE: Objection overruled.

THE WITNESS: I can't refer to a specific
paragraph at this time.

MR. SCOTT: Okay.

Let's put the gquestion this way.

How many total hours did you spend in your

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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9195
review of this document?
THE WITNESS: I don't recall right now.
MR. SCOTT: Can you point to any specific

changes that you required to be made?

131

THE WITNESS: I would have to have a draft o
the report to do that.

MR. SCOTT: Well, wasn't this probably done a
few months ago.

THE WITNESS: I think you will see that it is
a year old.

MR. SCOTT: Okay.

I believe you're right.

Still, only 12 months ago.

How many other projects and reports 3iid you
review during this past year?

MR. COPELAND: Your Honor, that does not go
to the admissibility of this document.

JUDGE WOLFE: Objection sustained.

MR. SCOTT: Let me ask you this.

You say that you have some expertise and
training in soils, I guess is a good generalized way of
saying it. Wouldn't that be correct?

MR. COPELAND: That does not go to the
admisgssibility of this document, and I cbject.

I really think we're wasting time, Your Honor.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



ct

300 TTH STREET, SW. | HEPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18 |

[

1

& 8 8 B

TR & i

FE R Y T

91956

The witness has established encugh to admit
this document into evidence.

MR. SCOTT: I'm not going to ask any further
questions.

I would just like to say that the witness
has, so far as I can tell, has said nothing that would
show he has had anything to do with this document other
than he used the words he reviewed it.

But, when asked how much time he spent, any
changes ne made, any impact on it, he has said both none
and he cannot remember.

So, I would say there's no evidence period
that this man even knows what's in the document.

JUDGE WOLFE: Any other examination upon the
admissibility of this document?

Any final words, Mr. Copeland?

MR. COPELAND: Well, he's obviously wrong,
Your Honor, because the witness has stated he knows what's
in the document.

He stated that this is the document that is
referred to in his testimony as the Dames & Moore
Environmental Assessment. He's authenticated the
document, he has established that he is familiar with it.
He had a big hand in writing the document. 1: is a matter

of his own personal knowledge that this is the document.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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You know, it is just a pat situation that this
document is admissible.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

identification, being the Dames & Moore Report and which
is further identified on the cover page by the tab
Applicant Exhibit No. - (JRH-1l), is admitted into
evidence.
it appears that the witness has authenticated
the document.
He wrote at least some portions of the
document and he did review the document in the course of
its being drafted in his capacity as the project manager
and technical manager of his company.
All right.
Let's see, I've forgotten. I did incorporate
Mr. Hussey's =-- this witness' testimony into the record.
MR. COPELAND: Yes, sir.
JUDGE WOLFE: All right.
(Applicant’'s Exhibit No. 16, having
been previocusly marked for
identification, was received into
evidence.)
We will proceed, then, with cross-examination

after the noon lunch.

|
Applicant's Exhibit Number 16, marked for
ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. |
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We will recess untill 2:00 p.m.
(Whereupon, the hearing recessed at
12:45 p.m., to reconvene at 2:00 p.m. in

the same place.)

ALDERSON REPCRTING COMPANY, INC.
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AFTERNOON SESSION

2:03 p.m.
JUDGE WOLFE: The hearing is rzsumed.
In attendance this afternoon at 2:03 p.m.
are Messrs. Copeland and Raskin, Mr. Black, Mr. Déherty,
Mr. Doggett and Mr. Scott.
We will proceed with the cross-examination by
Mr. Black.
CROSS~-EXAMINATION
BY MR. BLACK:
Q Yes. I'd like to pursue one line of
questioning.
Mr. Hussey, relerring to Applicant's Exhibit
16, page 26, I believe in your testimony this morning on
voir dire that you mentioned that there was a dock con-
structed by the Phillips 0il Company cn the west bank of
the San Bernard River just south of the FM-522 concrete
bridge.
Would that be almost opposite of the proposed
barge cfflcading facility?
A Close to being opposite, ves.
Q You mention on page 26 of Applicant's Exhibit
16 that use of that Phillips facility was considered,
but that such use of that would necessitate reinforcing

the concrete bridge over the San Bernard River. And then

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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you mentioned that the Texas Department of Highways and ‘
Public Transportation would not approve such action due |
to the extent of structural reinforcement reguired.

Can you give me an idea of the amount of
structural reinforcement that would be required, either in
terms of width of structural reinforcement, type of rein-
forcement and the money involved ... engineering money
involved?

A I've only ..ad preliminary conversations with
the rigging contractor. You would have to refer to him
for those estimates. I'm not personally aware of that.

Q Has the Applicant ever considered or --
Strike that.

Could the Applicant restructure that bridge on
its own account, rather than seeking either =-- other than =--
in lieu of the State Department doing so?

A With the permission of the State, I believe
they could, yes.

Q But it's this testimony that the State has
denied that permission?

A That's correct.

Q Referring to Figure 1 of Applicant's Exhibit
16, if that Phillips barge facility could be used, did
Dames & Moore give any consideration of using a route

that would not necessitate using that bridge over the San

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Bernard River on ™M=5227?

A Would you state that gquestion again, please?
o Did Dames & Moore consider using the Phillips

barge unloading facility and using a transportation route

that would not necessitate going ovar the San Bernard

River over FM-522?

A Yes.

Q Could you indicate what transportaticon route
or routes were considered, going along, I believe, on the
west side of the San Bernard River?

A That would be the problem. The river would hav
to be crossed for any alternative overland route. The
best location was deemed to be immediately upstream from
the facility itself; and that's what necessitated the
evaluation of that bridge.

Q Was any cons.deration given to transporting
the reactor vessel westward and then picking up on what is
depicted on Figure 1 as the Colorado River route?

RS Not really, because that would necessitate
another barge slip offloading and unlocading the vessel
again into the Colorado River.

Q Well, I'm speaking of offlcading the vessel

transporting it overla:.d westward to where it would pick

at the San Bernard River at the Phillips facility,
up what is depicted on Figure 1 as the Colorado River
|

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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route. And I believe that Colorado River route directly
west of the proposed barge csfflocading facility is not a
route tha® is using the Colorado River at that point.

A You're speaking of entering into the overland

portion of the Colorado River route?

Qe That's correct.

A We did not evaluate that alternative
specifically.

Q Would it be safe to say, though, that if that

route was considered, that it would have the same bene-
fits or detriments as the Colorado River route that is
set forth on pages 24 and 25 of Applicant Exhibit 167

A I believe that's correct.

Q So, in other words, on page 25, the second
full paragraph there indicates some problems with using
the Colorado River route, in terms of concrete bridges
that would have some preoblems, bypasses that would be
required and the problem with constructing bypasses along
certain portions of the Middle and West Bernard River.

Would those types of problems be encountered
along that route as well?

A That's correct.

Q Did Dames & Moore give any consideration to
using a route, other than the Colorado River overland

route, that would go along the west side of the San

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Bernard River, but not use the specific highways that
are -- that were considered along the Colorado River
routa?

A No.

Q So I might refer you to Figure 1 again of
Applicant's Exhibit 16, wherein there is a highway that
is between the Brazos River route and the Colorado River
route =-- and my map, obviously, is too small a scale to
figure out what route that is, but it looks like it's a
fairly well used route that goes along the west side of the
San Bernard River and goes ncrthward, and then goes east-
ward into -- to the north of Wharton.

Was any consideration given to using that
rcute, whatever that route may be?

A Are you referring to a route between the
Colcrado River route and the proposed route?

Q That's correct.

There's a highway there.

A Yes.

No.
Q Are you aware of what that highway is?
L Yes, we travelled the highway. 1It's =-

That route, in cursory judgment, is not near as adeguate
as the selected route.

e Why would that be?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A I don't believe it's =-- As I said, we did not
analyze that in detail. It was not cone of the alternatives
addressed here. ‘

The road is not kept as well as the selected
route, to stand the loads to be transported.

0 But obviously that route still would have to
crcss the San Bernard River at some point?

A That's correct.

Q And I believe that there is =-- correct me if
I'm wrong -- there's a problem crossing the San Bernard
River on U. S. 59 by reason of verti~al height, I
believe, of the overpass.

A That's correct.

MR. SCOTT: What was that gquestion again?

MR. BLACK: I said it was my perception that =--
my recollection that there was an obstacle of crossing the
San Bernard River along U. S. 59 by reason of a vertical
obstruction or vertical clearance.

And he answered that that was correct.

MR. SCOTT: 1I'd like for the record to be=--
to give the witness a chance to see if he wants to change
that answer.

MR. BLACK: Well, you can do so when it becomes
your tuiu to cross-examine, vr. Scott.

JUDGE WOLFE: That's right, Mr. Scott.

ALDE: SON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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BY MR. BLACK:

Q So it is your testimony that by reason of the
problems of overland transport to the proposed site, chat
the existing Phillips barge facility would not be a
reasonable alternative to the proposed offloading facilitw?

A Because of the attendant overland routes
associated with using the facility, that is correct.

Qe Is it also your recollection that that existing
Phil..ips facility has the size and the dimensions that
would be necessary to accommodate the reactor vessel
barge?

A The engineers reported to me that it is
adeguate to support the barge.

Q #hat about surrounding sztructures and
facilities? Are they adeguate to accommcdate such a barge
and the offloading of that barge?

A This hasn't been analyzed; I'll speculate
scmewhat.

There would have to be some earthwork
construction to remove the facility from that area that
was used and so on.

Q Are you aware of whether theie is adequate
space alongside the barge facility to accommodate a crane
or a lowbed?

A I believe there is.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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MR. BLACK: I have no further gquestions.

JUDGE WOLFE: We'll begin the cross-examination
by the intervening parties.

Have the Intervenors agreed on a= ordevw of
cross-examination?

MR. DOGGETT: We will proceed alphabetically,
Mr. Chairman.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right, Mr. Doggett.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. DOGGETT:

Q Mr. Hussef, y2u just testified about there
being a vertical clearance problem somewhere on the San
Bernard or on Highway 59. I wasn't real clear on what
you were referring to.

Could you refer me to exactly where that's
discussed in your testimony?

A Please refer to page 25, the last sentence

in the second paragraph.

Q That's in Exhibit 16?
A That is correct.
Q You're referring tec traffic lights and

utility lines as the vertical clearance problem?
A No, I didn't refer to that.
Q Well, what specifically are you saying is a

vertical clearance problem?

ALDERSCUN REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A I don't recall.

Q Well, is there or is there not a vertical
clearance problem that you were talking to Mr. Black
about?

MR. COPELAND: I'm going to object =~

THE WITNESS: 1It's stated here that there is
a vertical clearance prcblem.

BY MR. DOGGETT:

Q And what specifically are you referring to as
causing that problem?

MR. COPELANL: I'm going to object that the
report speaks for itself, and that it is the overpass that
has a vertical clearance of only 1l6' 9", considerably
less than the 30 to 35 feet required by the RPV.

It couldn't be any more clearly stated there.
It has been asked and answered.

MR. DOGGETT: Well, I don't understand why
the witness can't tell me that instead of the counsel.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, counsel is pointing out
that this is in the exhibit.

Is there some problem now?

MR. DOGGETT: Well, the problem was =--
Frankly, I didn't see where it was on the page; and he
wouldn't answer my question, so I couldn't see what -~ was

talking about. That was my problem.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



J00 TrH STREET, SW., REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 5564 2345

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

&

24

P

SREPE Y SRS S VRS e

- e T e R

208

JUDGE WOLFE: I see.

MR. SCOTT: There's a much more major problem.
I don't know whether to bring it up now, or wait until my
Sross-examination.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, if it is a cross-
examination questicn, it should be reserved until your
cross—-examination.

MR. SCOTT: Okay.

JUDGE WOLFE: Yo.'ve found the portion now,
Mr. Doggett; and it is on that page 25 of Applicant's
Exhibit 162

MR. DOGGETT: Yes

JUDGE WOLFE: If you have any other juestions
now, direct him to that.

BY MR. DOGGETT:

Q Mr. Hussey, will the constructior of the
proposed barge slip disrupt marine life in the San Bernard
River?

MR. COPELAND: I'm going to object to that
guestion, Your Honor, as being essentially answered in
his testimony and in the report.

His testimony describes -- beginning at page
eight -- the amount of turbidity that will be increased
in the -- caused by the construction activity within the

river.

\
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And that testimony is again repeated in the

report itself. I think that the gquestion is too broad,

~
I
.-‘
-

2

3 | .in light of that testimony and needs to be much more

"; specific.

5! MR. DOGGETT: . 1l let the gquestion stand.
6] t =

7;; JUDGE WOLFE: I think the answer does appear
g ! in the written testimony.

9 However, I'll allow a little grace here so
10 ¢ that we can proceed.

]1' Answer the gquestion, please.

12 THE WITNESS: Would yocu repea+t the guestion,
13‘ please?

14 BY MR. DOGGETT:

J00 T STREET, SW. | REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 564 2345

IS: Q Will the construction of the proposed barge
16 | slip disrupt marine life in the San Bernard River?

17 A Yes, it will to a limited extent.

18 Q All right.

|9f' Who determined this? Did you personally
20% determine this? Or d4id scmeone that you consulted deter-
2‘i mine this?

22 A Two members of my staff determined this.
3 ) All right.

4 What members of your staff made that deter-
5 mination?
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A Ms. Georgia Henderson and Dr. Alan Smith.

o Are those the only two?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now what are Georgia Henderson's gualifica-
tions?

A To what extent would you like me to address

that? I have a resume from Ms. Henderson.

Q Is that attached to any of the testimony or
to Exhibit 16?

A No, it is not.

Q A..1l right.

Waat educational backgrcund has she had relatin

to mariné biology?

kR Her expertise is in plant ecology, terrestrial
and aguatic biology.

She is presently getting a Ph.D. in bioclogy.
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BY MR. DOGGETT:

\
\
o In biology?

L Yes.

e What specific area of biology?

A Excuse me. Her Ph.D. will be in plant
ecology.

Q What degrees does she presently pcssess?

A A B.A. in biology and geclogy from Rice

University, 1972y an M.A. in ecology from Rice University
AR 1979,

Q Does the resume that you possess tell you
specifically what education she may have had in the field

of marine biology?

A To some degree.
o8 What dces it state?
A Some of the experience, plant researcher

in plant population dynamics and producticn of a brackish

marsh in Chambers County, Texas.

Q She did some research on that?

A While at Rice, that is correct.

Qe What was the nature of that research?

A I'm not familiar with that.

Q2 Other than what is listed there, do you ;7=

sonally know of any education she has received in the

field of marine biology?
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A No.

Q Other than that one study that you referred
to == or research that she had done, does that document
list any experience that she has had in the field of
marine biocleogy?

A It dcesn't, but she has worked for me andéd she
is presently working for me now on two other studies

related to impacts associated with aquatic biology.

2 And did these also concern freshwater rivers?
A Yes.

Q And what rivers are those?

A There are many rivers. One involves the

siting study for the entire state of Mississippi. The
other involves a study for siting a transmission line
that crosses two fairly substantial streams between
Mdississippi and Alabama.
Q All right.
Other than these two ongoing studies, has she

previocusly ever completed a study or any research for

you?
A Not for me personally.
o For anyone in your company?
A Yes.
Q What were the nature of those studies?
A They're of a similar nature. I'm not == I

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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have not acted as the project manager on those studies.
I can't cite the specifics of +hen.

e Is Ms. Henderson =-- Dces she werk in-
dependently under your supervision, or dces she work
under Dr. Alan Smitun?

A Principal investigators in our office ir
Dames & Moore are assignec to projects and to project
managers or principals in the firm as a function of the
nature of the project. Thigs could vary from time to
time.

She is not as.signed specifically on a project-
sense to anyone unless she's working on a project. As
technical manager of the office, however, I have overall
responsibility for her activities.

Qe S0 she was the field investigator in this
particular evaluation?

A That's correct.

Q Did she have anyone tc assist her in actually
conducting the field investigation?

A She was not assisted by anyone. Her work was
reviewed by Dr. Smith and by myself.

Qe Did she =-=- How many times did she actually
visit the site?

A There is more than one site. She did investi~-

gation of the barge slip area and the Varner (Creek

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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I believe she visited them twice.
Q And when was that?
A It's indicated in the document, Ex ibit No.

16. The major study was done in February 1980.

e She made her site wvisit in February 19807
A Yes.
2 And you believe she made two site visits

during that month?

A It's my recollection that she re-visited the
area, but I don't -- cannot attest to that categorica’ly
at this time.

Q Do you know how much time she spent during

her site visit?

A Roughlvy.

Q And how much time did she spend?

A I believe it was a total of two days.

Qe Did she actually stay in a motel or something

somewhere near the site?

A I don't recall.

e Well, was it one day, two days or three
days?

A I believe I said that I thought it was two
days.

Q Okay. Excuse me. I thought y:-u said a few

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



SO0 TTH STHEET, SW., REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 664 23456

10
1
12
13
14
15
16
17

18

»

1

" ® B B

— T Ol

L R

days as oppcsed to two days.
A I meant to say two days.

> Do you knnw whether she -- hcw mu

«a

spent loocking at the Varner crossing as oppcse
at the propcsed siip site?
A Not in absolute terms. Certainly

more time lcoking at the barge slip area.

43 Okay. Do you know whether or not she gathered
any samples cf plants or soil or water or anvthing like
that?

A Yes.

Q What samples did she take?

A She tock scme plant samples and some soil
samples.

e And who=- I assume that some type of
analysis or examinaticn was made of these samples. Who
performed that examination or analysis?

A She did.

Qe Was she also responsible for making contact
with the Texas Department of Parks and Wildlife?

A I believe both she and Dr. Smith made con-
t._.t> with that, but I'd have to check =y records to verify
that.

Q Who is Al Smith?

A Dr. Smith is the senior e¢cologist at the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INT,
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Q And what does 7he have to du with this site
study?

A Well, as the senior representative of our
biological staff, he is cften called upon to overview
activities of the more junior members of the staff.

de reviewed this work. He participated in
the scoping of this act.vity, and he assisted Ms. Hender-

son in her work.

Qe Did he ever visit the site with her?
A Not with her, ©J; not to my knowledge.
Q Did he ever visit the proposed site with any-

one?

MR. COPELAND: Asked and answered.

JUDGE WOLFE: I don't recall that il% was.
I will allow the guestion.

THE WITNESS: Dr. Smath and I visited the

MR. DOGGETT: Oh, okay.
BY MR. DOGGETT:
o Al Smith is the same person as Alan Smith?
Is that correct?
A Dr. Alan L. Smith.
Qe Just for clarification on the record, I drew

the name Al Smith from the address of a letter from

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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the Texas Parks and Wildlife to that person. So,
apparently there was some corfusion as to the spelling of
Ais name.

2nd that's ocut of one of the exhibits in
Exhibit 16.

Did Georgia Henderscn have any contact with
anyone from America' Rigging arnd Construction Company,
Inc.?

A I édon't believe so.

o} Referring again to the letter frqm -= which
is enclosed in Exhibit 16, Texas Parks and Wildlife De-
partment, dated March 7, 1980, addressed to Dr. Al
Smith, did Georgia Henderson perform a comprehensive on-
site evaluation of this site, in your opinion?

A Yes, she did.

b Did she take into account the factors men-
tioned in this Texas Parks and Wildlife Department
letter that ‘etermination of the actual presence cof
specias in a given project area depends on a number of
variables, such as seasonal and daily activity cycles,
environmental activity cues, preferred habitat,
transiency and population density, both wildlife and
human?

A I believe she did.

Q Ww2ll, if she visited the site over a two=-day

ALDERSON REPC TING COMPANY, INC.
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eriod in one particular month, how could she accuratel
=)

take into account seasonal cycles for these various

species:

A She obviously could not take into account
seasonal cycles just in February.

Q Do you know whether or not she visited the

proposed slip site after daylight hours?

A I'm not aware that she did .,r did not.

Q If she did not, then she obviously could not
have considered the species which might have made their
appearance =-- the nocturnal species that might have only
been seen at night. 1Is that a “air statement?

A That's 2 fair statement. I do not know
whether she visited the site at night or not. I could
check my records to define that.

Q You say you couvld check your records to deter-

mine that?

A Yes.

'} Do you have those records with you?

A No, I don't.

Q In your cpinion, is a one-day site visit

adequate to determine whether or no% a particular species
is present at a particular site?
MR. CCPELAND: I'm going to cobject to any

further gquestions along this line. The report itself is

ALDERSON REPORTING COMF 4}MY, INC.
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fairly clear, Your Honor, in stating that there was no
absolute, accurate, precise assessment as to whether there
was a spawning or nursery ground in the vicinity of the
site.

That's a specific statement on page six. And
it's obvious from that statement that Dames & Moore con-
cluded that there was a paucity of data on the guestion of
spawning grounds in this area. That's a given in the
report.

(Pause.)

JUDGE WOLFE: Mr. Doggett, are you goiag to
address that?

MR. DOGGETT: I think he made an ob ection to
my question on the grounds that it's already answered in
the testimcony. That's -- I'll let my guestion stand.

JUDGE WOLFE: Objection overruled.

THE WITNESS: The gquestion =-- Would you
please repeat it?

BY MR. DOGGETT:

o Do you feel that simply visiting the propcsed
site for one day is adeguate tc determine whether or not
some of these species of ... particularly animals are
pres:nt or not?

A i1 feel that it's sdequate for the size of the

site, in view of the investigat.on that she made regarding

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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the habitat of these species, yes.

Qe And what is your basis for that c¢opinion?

A Discussion w.th my colleagues.

Q And what colleagues are you refe ring to?
A As I mentioned earlier, Dr. Smith reviewed

her work. And I relied on him to do that to insure that
“er work was adeguate.
Q All right.
Referring again to Exhibit 16 and the March 7th
letter from Texas Parks and Wildlife Department, are the
list of species of animals and plants follow.ag that

letter -- were those attached to the origina' March 7

letter?
Q All right.

RN To the best of »v knowledge, they were.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman, as you know, I
earlier raised questions about whether or not this witness
should even be allowed to testify.

I've sat here some 41 minutes listening re-
peatedly to this wictness say that someone else did the
work and he can't answer, and that he got the notes and
whatever.

And I'd like to make a motion that the Board

order -- subpoena the one person that actually did this

work, and possibly her immediate supervisor, to come supply

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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the testimony in this cas..

I don't see how we can build a record with the
kind of answers we're getting.

I was confident this was going to happen
earlier, but it clearly has happened, that we're not
getting direct answers to these guestions.

I just think it would be a help to the Board =--
and I know it wou'd be a help :0 me =-- to have the pe 'plie
who are actually familiar with what happened here to pro-
vide the answers; if not instead of, at least in addition
to this testimony.

MR. COPELAND: Well, Your Honor, I summit that
the time for trial subpoenas t& have gone out =-

JUDGE WOLFE: I'm so-y, Mr. Copeland.

MR. COPELAND: The time for Mr. Scott to have
filed his tria. subpoenas has long since passed. If he
wanted to subpoena a witness himself to come up here and
testify, he should have done that as part of his initial
filirg in this case.

And ... you know, that's the way lawyers do
their business. 1If they think there's a witness that
ought to be in this case, they file motions for tri-l
subpoenas.

And I ... you know, all he has done is answer

the questions that Mr. Doggett has asked him. I think he

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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has answered them +truthfully. I think that the record 1is
beiny made guite complete here. The study is in; the
testimony is in; the study speaks for itself that

you know, as far as I'm concerned -- and I've said this
before and I'll say it again =-- this is not a significant
issue in this case.

I think that Mr. Hussey is fully competent
to provide the Board with enough inforration to reach a
conclusion on this issue. And I think Mr. Scott's state-
ments are just further argument; that he's unhappy with
the fact that the testimony was ;dmitted; and he's just
continuing to argue about that.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman, in response to
that, I don't know of anything that prevents the Board fron
issuing a subpoena at this time.

And particularly =--

JUDGE WOLFE: We wouldn't have to go to that
extent, in any event, Mr. Scott. We could request that
additional witnesses appear =--

MR. SCOTT: Okay.

JUDGE WOLFE: == at the Board's request. I'm
certain, if we found it necessary, that any party pre-
senting witnesses would comply with the Board's request.

Had you finished now on your ==

MR. SCOTT: Well, not gquite.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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I would like to point out that in this parti-
cular case, the two pecple I had in mind are
minutes away from the hearing room. So there would be no

great problem with having them tc be here

» @ither tcday o2r
tomorrow.
JUDGE WOLFE: You're speaking to Ms. Henderscn

and Dr. Smith?

MR. SCOTT: Yes.

ALDERSON REPCRTING COMPANY, INC.
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JUDGE WOLFE: The Board has consulted at all
times, we're carefully judging the testimony, the
witness' demeanor, and if we feel that additional
testimony is required, or supplemental testimony by a
witness, we will do it on our own or at the reguest of
adverse counsel.

We hgve not made such a judgment, nor or
we in a position to make such a judgment on the Dbases
of cross-examination today.

So, we deny the motion at this time.

All right. Proceed, Mr. Doggett.

BY MR. DOGGETT:

# Mr. Hussey, again, referring to the
attachments to the March 7, Texas Department of Parks
and Wildlife letter, do you know whether any of the
species listed on the first attachment following that

letter concerning endangered species is a seasonal

species?
A The birds are migratory.
Q w.,at about some of the other?
A No. I cdon't believe so.
Qe One gquestion.

Who made the handwritten additions to that
document and the following documents?

A The Texas Parks and Wildlife Department.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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[0} Do you know whether or not Ms. Henderson
was able to confirm any of the species which are listed
on those attachments as confirmed Brazoria County?
A She investigated the site area.
Not the entire county.
Q No.
Did she see any of the plants or animals
on this specific site which the Texas Parks and Wildlife
Department lists as confirmed for Brazoria County?
A No, she 4id not.
Q Now, when you and Dr. Alan Smith -- is it
Al L. Smith? 1Is that the correct?
A (No immediate response.)
Q All right.
When you and Dr. Smith visited the site, did
he take any samples of plants, or soil or water?
A No.
We took photographs. No samples.
Q Did you consider the possibility of

reproducing any of those photographs in your Exhibit 16?2

A Yes.
Q And, why was th-t not done?
A We didn't thiax it would lend anything ia

particular to the report.

Q Was cost a factor in that decision?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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addressed in

A

Q

No.

Do you know when the actual decision

your report?
No.

In your direct testimony, I believe,

N
¥
-

11
-

give an estimate of, I believe, correct me if I'm wrong,

three to five years for complete restoration of

slip site.

Perhaps, that's in Exhibit 16.

the

I woula refer you to it, but I don't have

it in front o” me.

page 9.

MR. COPELAND: It's in his testimony,

BY MR. DOGGETT:

-

A

please.

In any event, have you found it Mr.

No.

Hussey?

I haven't. Could you refer me to the page,

Are you talking about my testimony?
Or the Exhibit?

Well, I think Mr. Copeland found it.
MR. COPELAND: Page 9, line 13, Mr.

MR. DOGGETT: In your tes%imony.

THE WITNESS: Um-Hmm.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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BY MR. DOGGETT:

Q Who provided you with that estimate?
A Ms. Henderson and Dr. Smith.
Q Did you consider the possibility of simply

leaving the -- On<e the slip site had been built and used

did you consider the possibility of just leaving it there?

A R: ther than restoring it?
Q Yes.
A Yes.
Q And, I am assuming that you decided against
that.
What were the reascons for deciding against
that?

A First, let me make it clear it is not our
decision as consultants to decide the disposition of the
property.

We can simply recommend relative to impacts.

Our opinion was that it would be restorea tu
a more natural state by €filling it back in with the
materials excavated from the slip.

Q2 Did you address that anywhere in your
testimony?

I don't believe you did, but if I'm wrong
would you correct me?

MR. COPELAND: I'm going to object to t at as

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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bei 1g impermissibly vague.
Addressed what, Mr. Doggett?
MR. DOGGETT: Leaving the site there, rather
than restoring it back to its natural state.
THE WITNESS: I don't believe we did.
JUDGE LINENBERGER: Excuse me, Mr. Doggett.

Partly because I may not have been able to

hear you and partly because of, perhaps, what you said,

I did not understand your comment, Mr. Hussey,

with

respect to "it's not our decision", regarding whether or

not to restore the barge slip.

Now, could you explain that comment.

-= I think I just didn't hear everything you said.

THE WITNESS: Mr. Doggett asked me if it was

our decision to restore it in that manner.

My comment was addressed to the fact that we,

the company, certainly do not own that land and are not

responsib.e fcr its disposition in that fashion.

I'» saying that I don't believe that

Dames & Moore can make that decision.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: All right, sir.

Was it Dames & Moore's decision to
that it be restored?
THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Thank you.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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BY MR. DOGGETT: ‘
Q What was the reason that you recommended that
the site be restored to the natural conditions?
A I believe I just answered that.

MR. COPELAND: He did, Your Honor.

So, I'm going to object to any further
gquestioning as being asked-and-answered.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, I've had occasion to
advise witnesses before, and I wish counsel would advise
their witnesses when they take the stand, that if a
guestion is put to them that has been asked before that
they themse’res are not to comment that they have answered:
it before. . ;

The proper way is for counsel having the
witness to object that the guestion has been
asked-and-answered.

I thought I had made that clear to counsel
before.

MR. CCPELAND: You did, Your Honor. And, I
suppose it is a natural tendency on the part of a witness
to be saying, "I thought I explained that before" and
I am sure that that was what Mr. Hussey was unclear as
to what he didn't understand in that.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, in any event I would

prefer witnesses to wait for their counsel to raise that

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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as an objection and not state in any sense or in arvy way, i
that they for any reason had testified or explained before;

This not having been done, I will allow the
gquestion.

THE WITNESS: The reason that we thought it

should be restored is that that would create the riverbank!
|

back to its natural condition which would not otherwise |
maintain that the barge slip was left in its excavated
condition.
BY MR. DOGGETT:

Q2 Well, what harm would it causz the river, or
the plants or animals in the river if the bank was not

restored?

MR. COPELAND: Well, Your Honcr, I'm going to

A ——

object to any further questions alony this line. |
It just seems to me to be wasting a great deal;
of time here in this proceeding over an issue that really
is -- The question of whether to restore the bank or not
restore the bank just doesn't seem to me to be something
that this Board ought to be concerned about.
The witness has testified that that was
a recommendation that it be done and that would be a
better way to minimize the impacts of building the barge

slip there.

Nobody has contended that we ought to leave

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. &
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‘they are not; but we try not to let cur own judgments

the barge slip there once it is buile.

S0, I don't understand why we're pursuing

this line of gquestions.

(3ench Conferaence)

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Mr. Copeland, perhaps,

I can and, indeed, shall speak for the Board here
with respect to our interest in this line of gquestioning
of the cross-examiner.

Qur Bcard's frequently are exposed to
possible environmental insults to a number of extremes
throughout various parts of the country.

Sometimes these are significant and sometimes

determine that decision, other than to exercise them
on what evidence is in the record.

Now, then, one way of looking at this
particular situation is that to install or construct the
barge slip in the first place involves a first insult to

this stream of some sort.

Make no judgment about how serious that
insult is at this point.

It is conceivable, however, that having made
that first insult it might be desirable to go away and
let the river recover, rather than subject it to a second

insult and try to put it back to the way it was in the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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first place.

to me that is a reasonable thing to be interested in.

¥
w
"

And, I didn't really hear the witness ars

“a
'S
n
A

Mr. Doggett's guestion in the context that I have
put -- expressed our interest.

That's all I have to say.

MR. COPELAND: I didn't either, Your Honor,
and I didn't hear it going in that direction.

I don't have any guarrel with what you just
said; but it just seemed tc me that we're, you know, we're
never getting anywhere in the way the guestioning was
going.

I withdraw my objection.

THE WITNESS: I will try to answer this as
best I can.

If you'll refer to Figure 2, Exhibit 16, it
might be of some assistance.

First, I would like to point out a few things
that would have toc be maintained should the barge slip
be left in place.

The excavation itself will be riprapped
there will be erosion protection in that form: and the

area will be cleared -- the work area.

2
ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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The material from that excavation will be
stock-piled and the excavation material storaged in the
upper righthand portion of the figure.

If the barge slip was left in that condition,
these areas would have to be maintained or there would
be subsequent erosion, the area would not be in the
natural state that it is in now.

Additicnally, as with most rivers in the
coastal plain, they are somewhat dynamic with respect to
erosion and deposition.

It is unlikely that if the riprap was not
maintained along the slopes of that barge slip that it
would stay in its condition as left immediately after
offloading the barge.

To restore it to a natural condition would
allow the river to return to its normal deposition on an
erosional pattern.

BY MR. DOGGETT:

Qe Well, is it your opinion, then, that
restoration and the related environmental impacts will be
less than those impacts of simply leaving the srea as is?

A That is my opinion.

Q And, d4id Georgia Henderson and Dr. Smith
both, did either or both of them express an opinibn on

this particular question -0 you?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A Yes.

Q Which one might express the opinion?
A Dr. Smith.

Q All right

Referring to Exhibit 16, page 9, the last
paragraph you stated that, "All work will be perfcrmed in
compliance with . . . industrial safety requirements of
the State of Texas."

What industrial safety requirements are you

referring to?

A I'm not personally aware of those regquirements,
specifically.
Q Okay.

Who told you that there were such

reguirements?

A The contractor proposed to conduct the

construction.

Q And that's American Rigging & Construction,
Inc.?

A That's correct.

Q2 Is that same contractor going to be

responsible for restoring the site?

A I think you should address that guestion to

HL&P.

I'm not sure of the answer to that.

ALDERSON REPFORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Q2 You have no idea whether or not that particular
contractor has any experience in restoring land such as
this particular site that will have to be restcred dc you?

A -I'm aware that they do have experience in
restoring land.

Not specifically, but I'm aware of their
experience in general.

o) Okay.

They dc have such experience?

A Yes.

Qe Are you asked by ~- Have you been asked or
do you anticipate being asked by HL&P to recommend a
contractor to perform the restoration work?

A I have not been asked by HL&P to recommend

a contractor and I do not anticipate being asked by HL&?

to recommend a contractor.

/7

FF-r
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Q Did you recommend this particular ccntractor
in the first place?
A No, sir.
JUDGE LINENBERGER: Following 2n from that

gquestion, Mr. Hussey, can you say how it came about that

there was correspondence between that particular contractor

and Dames & Moore?

THE WITNESS: Sir, the contractor had been
identified prior to our being contacted .o evaluate the
environmental impact of this site.

We were broght tngether by the Applicant.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Thank you.

BY MR. DOGGETT:

2 On page 14 of Exhibit 16, the second full
paragraph, you discuss the fact that the present plan is
not to segregate the soils when they are removed.

They will be all mixed together, then dumped
back in.

Will the fact that these scils will not be
segregated have a greater environmental impact than if

they were segregated?

L No.
Q And, how do you know that?
A Because of our general experience in

reclamation.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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8-14 1 o | Well, what is your experience in reclamation?
ct - A I said ours, Dames & Mcore's in particular.
3 Dr. Smith has par:icipated in lignite mining
4 evaluations with respect to soils reclamation projects, to
5 address this specifically. The clays and the soils

mentioned are not particularly different to the depth of
the excavation itself.

Q There is a statement at the end of that

v 0 N o

paragraph that the change in the soils will probably nct
10 effect groundwater recharge capabilities.
n Do you anticipate that it would have any

effect on what type of plants it might be able to sustain

300 TTH STREET, SW. , REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345
IS

13 or anything of that nature?

14 A That would depend on how it is replaced.

15 Q Do you anticipate actually replanting plants

16 on this material, or do you intend to let nature take

17 its course?

18 A We haven't addressed that to my knowledge.

19 Qe If this soil is not seceded or does not have

2°§ plants placed on it after its put back into the slip, do
]

21 you foresee ercsion prcblems?

22 A Was your question related to erosion?

a3 Qe This question is.

2‘1 A The plan would be to seed the slopes to

15'

prevent erosion after the area is restored.

3 ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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21

Q Who in your company did you consult concerni

the possible effects on the roadways of movin

3
W
-
|
O
o
4
13
0
o

this heavy?
Did you do this analysis yourself or d4did
consult someone else in your company?

A The structural effects on roadways were
evaluated by American Rigging, not by Dames & Mcore.

Q What experience, if any, is you understanding
that they have in evaluating such effects?

A I believe they have just recently zompleted a
contract moving similar vessels in the State of
ﬂashinqtog, but Dames & Moore did not work with them on
that to my knowledge so I cannot speak to that any further,

Qe * Then, you do not know whether or not they
performed the road analysis in that particular =--

A I have been informed that they performed
analysis such as these.

I am familiar with their representative.
I have confidence that he is gualified to do
that.

Qe What type of -~ Who is their représentative?

A Qur ceortact has been with a Mr. Gerald
McClellan, whom I believe you will see referenced in the
document.

o And what did he discuss with you, or 4id you

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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ask him about his qualifications for making such an

analysis?
A .{es.
Q And, what did he say?
A I cannot recall exactly.
/ /7
A
i B
" T AT

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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BY MR. DOGGETT:

Qe Are the prime movers that will be attached
to the front ana rear of the RVP vehicle tracked or
tired vehi .es?

A They're tired. It's pneumatic.

e Ckay.

How do they compare in size to, say, your
usual l8-wheeled tractor puller?

A They're significantly larger.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman, I would like a
clarification if possible. Are we talaing about the
tires or the vehicles, when we're talking about them be. .g
significantly larger?

JUDGE WOLFE: T whom are you directing that?

MR. SCOTT: The witness.

MR. DOGGETT: 1I'll ask the guestion.

BY MR. DCGGETT:

g Are you referring to the tires or the whole
vehicle or both?

A Not the tires, the horizcntal dimensions of
the vehicle.

e When you calculated the weight of this group
of vehicies and transporters, did you include the weight
of those movers?

A Dames & Moore did not calculate the weight for

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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the vehicle.
¢ id American Rigging perform that calculation?

A I believe that's correct.
Q Do you kacw whether or not they included the
weight of the prime movers?

MR. COPELAND: For what purpose, Mr. Doggett?

MR. "GGETT: 1I'm trying to determine the
like ithood of damage to rcads and how that was calculated.

MR. COPELAND: Thank you.

THE WITNESS: Sir, I'm not sure whether they
calculated it. But as you'li see, the total weight --
Please refer to page one of Exhibit No. 16, if you would.

The last full paragraph on the page indicaves a
weight of 1190 tons with a tcoctal weight when mounted or
the overland trailer.

That indicates that the trailer weight is
included in the weight of the vessel. A d that indicates
the weight of the trailer per se would b. a small part
of the weight of tne “Sssel
BY MR. DOGGETT:

Q Apparently -- Well, you can't tell whether
that actually includes the weight of the movers itself?
A No.

o8 Do you have any idea what those vehicles will

weigh?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A I suspect it will be a small -- a very small
and insignificant proportion of the weight of the
vessel.

e On page 16 of Exhibit 16 towards the end cf the
first full paragraph, there's a statement that rest stops
will be planned at 10~ to 1l5-mile intervals. Do you have
any idea what the purpose of those rest stops would be?

A The logistics of the moving operation would be
handled by American Rigging. The purpose of the rest
stops, to the best of my understanding, is to facilitate
planking and constrvction for the next day's activities,
things of that nature, to aveid moving t@rough certain
areas during the night time hours where it would be some-
what dangerous.

Q Somewhere I believe in Exhibit 16, and prob-
ably in your testimony, the statement is made that the
cheoice of the overland -- one of the factors in the choice

of the overland route was tc avoid as many towns as

possible.
Is that a fair characterization of the testi-
mony?
A That's true.
Q Did American Rigging, or did Dames & Moore

do any traffic load analysis of any of these roadways?

A Dames & Moore did not ohtain any state

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, iNC.
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statistics on traffic counts.

I am aware that American Rigging has had many

discussions with the State Highway Department regard.ng

the feasibility of these alternative routes. However, I

do not know whether they cot specific traffic counts.

rural;

Most of these roads, you understand, are guite
and the traffic counts are very low.

Qe Did American Rigging tell you specifically how

many prepared rest stops they felt they would have to

construct?

A I believe that will be decided as a function

of weather conditions and other factors at the time of the

move.

si;e?

Q What is entailed in preparing a rest stop
A I'm afraid I can't answer that.
Q Do you have any idea whether these prepared

rest stop sites might have any type of environmental

impacts?

A Not of significance. They're generally pre-

planned areas providing sufficient width off the shoulder

of the highway to cover the area occupied by the equip-

men-.

£ill,

They're not expecting to construct or place

I don't believe, to facilitate use of shoulder

ALDERSON RIPORTING COMI'ANY, INC.
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areas and so on.

Qe Did American Rigging discuss with you the
possible pitfalls.or dangers of just pulling off the rcad
somewhere? I would assume there couldéd be some real
problems there.

A It was discussed. Their intent is certainly
not to pull off the rocad just anywhere. They would plan
their stops in advance and everything would be co-
ordinated with state and local officials.

e Have you done any studies or lcoked at any
reports of similar overland mcves of reactor pressure
vessels?

A Not of reactor pressure vessels. no, sir.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: What about other kinds of

equipment of comparable waight?

o

THE WITNESS: I was inveclved in a study tha
Dames & Moore did some years ago to transport a chemical
vessel -- a pressure vessel at a location in Indonesia.
We had to build up -- recommend building up bridges and
roadways to transport that vessel.

qUDGE LINEJBERGER: Thank you.

BY MR. DCOGGETT:

S flow referring to one of the exhibits contained
in Exhibit 16, a Texas Highway Department letter dated

August 30, 1974, addressed to American Rigging and

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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Constr.ction Company, Ir~-.. attention: Mr. Paul Storm =--

Do you heve that?

A Yes, sir.
Q On page two of that letter =-- well, actually
at the bottom of page one of that lette , requirement five

states that the base of all roads mus’ se dry.
How has American Rigging taken into considera-j

tion the dangers of heavy rain., possibly holding up

th.s transportation?

A You'll have to ask them, sir.

Qe On page =wo of that letter, in item six, the
Highway Department apparently lays down the requirement
that once the move has begdn, it should not stop. That
seems to be somewhat of a contradiction between the other
materials we've talked about.

Can you~-=- Have you discussed that with
American Rigging?

A No, I have nc¢ ..

Q Do you know whether or not the Texas Highway
Department has ever issued a permit for an object of this
size and weight.to be mcved over the highways?

A I don't have any personal knowledge of that.
But I would certainly assume so.

Q I believe that no permit application has been

made to the Texas Highway Department as of this date. Is

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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that correct?

A I'm not aware of that.

Q On pages 16 and 17 of Exhibit 16, there is a
differentiation made between light vehicle sraffic and
heavy vehicle traffic; the apparent differeu:ce being that
the detours for heavier vehicles will probably be longer
than for the light vehicles.

Did American Rigging do any kind of analysis
as to the amount of heavy vehicle traffic along the pro-
posed route?

- I'm not aware of their detailed studies, or any
studies in that regard.

Qe Are you aware that there's quite a bit of
heavy cilfield equipment moved on these rocads?

MR. COPELAND: I'm going to object to that
unless you specify which rcad you're speaking‘of, Mr.
Doggett. -

MR. DOGGETT: The roads of the proposed
rocute.

THE WITNESS: I'm not aware that there's a
lot of heavy oilfield equipment moved on those roads.
BY MR. DOGGETT:

Q On page 26 of Exhibit 16 you discuss the
alternative of building a temporary bridge across the

San Bernard River. And you state that this alternative

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. |
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was not chosen hecause of the many uncertainties and
complications associated with the possible acguisition
of land and the construction and removal of the bridge.

Do you have any idea who owns the lands in

gquestion?
A No.
Q Do you have any idea whether anycne with your

company or anyone with HL&P made any effort to determine
whether or not they could acquire that land?

A No one from Dames i Moore made uay inguiries
in that regard. Personnel from imerican Rigging, or their
client, I believe, did make such i~quiries.

Q What was the problem in acguiring the land?

A I don't believe the problem is simply cone
of acquisition of the land, but going from the land surface
to the water a.ul so on, there are many different land
owners.

It was also Dames & Moore's opinion that the
impacts associated with that type of constructicn would
be more significant than those of the barge slip itself.

2 Could you be more specific as to what impacts
would be greater for the construction of a temporary
bridge, as opposed to the slip?

A We did nct analyze the specific method of

constructiocn, so I could only postulate about methods for

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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constructing a bridge.

It would involve driving piling in the river,
excavation along the river bank for abutments. Tuis would
cause some disturbance to the aquatic environment.

. It would not take place over a short period
of time either. It would extend for some period of time.

o Is there an' method that you're aware of to
build a temporary bridge other than the things you've

talkeé about?

A I suspect that there are. |
Q What types of methods would those be?
A I can only guess, and I'm not sure that they

would be adequate to support a vessel such as this. i
Qe Could vou give us some idea of what some of

those other methods might be?

A Pontoons.
Q Any others?
A I'm afraid not.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



BY MR. DOGGETT:
2 Q Did Ms. Henderson visit the site where this
3 possible temporary bridge would be constructed?
‘1 A We have indicated that the thought given to
a8 tae construction of a temporary bridge would be at a
g 6 l-cation immediately downstream, or just downstream of the
g 7‘ existing bridge, so it would be in the site area itself.
g 8 And having visited the site, I can feel con-
2 9 fident that she did see the area of the river at that
E 10 location, yes.
; 11 Q Well, did she tell you that she visited that
; 12 particular place?
- Y
E
14 Q Did she ever discuss that with you?
5 15 A No.
s 16 Q Did she ever discuss with you what the probable
? 17 environmental impacts would be of putting a temporary
g 18 bridge there? ‘
Z
§ 19? A No.
20g Q Referring to Figure 2 in Exhibit 16, right
21 behind the proposed slip is an area with little plants
21# drawn, and it says "Cyperus wetland." What types of
235 plants are growing in that Cyperus wetland?
245 A Excuse me. I'm going to have to refer to
25

! the rext.

J ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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A If I could refer you

that palmetto occurs throughout the

common in depressions.

And subseguently, tha% the areas of the de-
pressions are dominated by sedges (Cyperus, C-y=-p=-e-r-u-s,
s-p) around the margins.

e Well, what my concern was that there were
cypress trees there and there was just a misspelling.
There are no cypress trees there?

A Not to my kncwledge, sir.

e OCkay.

On page 36 of Exhibit 16 -- excuse me, 34 of
Exhibit 16, in response to guestion seven, the statement i3
made that borings will be drilled at the site to evaluate
engineering cha:i'acteristics of the soil.

And this is done to determine whether or
not the spoil can be classified as hazardous under the
Resource Conservaticn and Recovery Act of 1376§.

Have any boriags been done at this site yet?

A Yes, sir.
e And have they been analyzed?
A They have been analyzed for geotechnical

characteristics. They have Deen examined to determine

whether any tests should be made for toxic characteristics.

ALDERSCON REPORTING COMPANY,. INC.
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No tests were performed on these samples for
toxic characteristics. They were judged to be innocucus.

Q re you saying no further tests were performed
because they were innocuous, or that the tests haven't
been performed yet?

A Forgive me. I overanswered your guestion.

The conly tests performed were for soil
properties. There were no tests performed relative to
<hemical constituents, to my knowledge.

- Okay.

Do you have any idea why this wasn't done
when you had the soil samples available?

A Examination of the soil samples indicated
that they were indicative of natural deposits in the
area, and that there were no foreign substances in tho-<e:
soils.

Q Do you anticipate having any chemical analysis|
performed just to be on the safe side?

A No.

MR. DOGGETT: I pass the witness, and I would
like to be excused at this time.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right, Mr. Doggett, you're
excused.

We'll recess until five minutes till 4:00.

(A short recess was taken.)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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9-13 1 JUDGE WOLFE: On the record.
2 Mr. Copelaaua, the Boarn has been conferring.
3 | “t has been our inclination .. our decision to regquest
4 that Ms. Georgia Henderson and Dr. Alan Smith be called
| as a panel, together with Mr. Hussey; if possible, to be
6; called tomorrow morning the first thing, so that we can
7; have their input on the environmental ecological impacts %
3: that are addressed in the report and testimony, parti- |
9 cularly in the report attached to Mr. Hussey's testimony.
'°. Would this be possible?
" MR. COPELAND: I don't know. We'll just have

12 to check.

300 TTH STREET, SW. , REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 5564 2345

13 ‘ ' JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

14 In the mean time, so that we do not waste

15 the balance of the afternoon, Mr. Doherty and Mr. Scott,
16 we will restrict =-- you will restrict your cross-

17 axamination to Mr. Hussey upon the engineering matters
18 covered in his testimony, and also on 2ny matters =-- Or
19 | aspects of the delivery plan for the reactor pressure
20! vessel.

21 f MR. COPELAND: Your Honor, I really object
23% to that procedure. If we're going to have Mr. Smith and
23; Ms. Henderson here, I would ask that all three witnesses
2‘; be on as a panel together, because -- I ... you know, I
25.; think Mr. Hussey is competent and qualified to testify

BB s
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about scme
3 | save time, that we proceed and put in his testimony on the
4 agricultural impacts and go ahead with the cross-
5 examination on that piece of testimony; and we'll take
2
! 6 back up with the barge slip when the cther twe witnesses
g 7 are here.
s E] (Be..ch conference.)
g 9 MR. SCOTT: _Mr. Chairman --
g 1G JUDGE WOLFE: Yes.
&
5 1n MR. SCOTT: If I understocod what just hap-
2
i 12 pened, the Board suggested that we should restrict =--
é 13 for the balance of the afternoon =-- our guestioning to
=
g 14 engineering things, non-envircnmental things, in a rough
= 15 way; and then that tomorrow, all three witnesses would be
=
; 16 on and all three could be gquestioned on == It wasn'z
2
g 17 clear to me if it meant everything in the testimony or
E 18 all environmental things.
§ 19 But if I understood Mr. Copeland's objection,
20 it was something like this witness was competent to talk
21 about environmental things. And if he can talk about
22; them tomorrow, I don't see how there's any delay, or
P E anything caused by your earlier suggestion.
24% I don't know why he objected.
i
25 MR. COPELAND: It's a waste of tire, Your

i ALDERSON REPORTING CCMPANY, INC.
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Honor. 1It's pretty obvious that if we're going to have
two other people brought in here, all of whom are going

to provide cumulative testimony, tha

r

W

1]

might as well

have them all three here at the same time and le:t whoever =-
which one of the three of them wants to answer the

guestion answer the guestion.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, it's getting late in the
afterncon. We're not ready to proceed with the other
portion =-- other testimony of Mr. Hussey.

It is our conclusion that for the balance of
the afternoon, we will hear the limited cross-
examination by counsel directed to this witness, solely
on engineering matters coverec in his testimony and re-
port and -- as to the engineering matters and as to the
delivery plan.

I think this will forward our progress in the
case. And tomorrow Mr. Hussey may remain as a member of
the panel. And if there are -- and we will have them
cross-uxamined as a panel, and not as individual
members, secause it's obvious that there has been input
certainly by Ms. Henderson and Dr. Smith into this
report.

So we will have them abocard tomorrow - all
three people, all three witnesses. And we will hear

then the cross-examination on ecology and environmental

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,. INC.
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impacts.

We will proceed now.

M. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman, there's one additional

issue that has come up. Mr. Doggett just asked to be
dismissed. I guess he meant for the duration of the
testimony of this witness ... before this new thing came
up.

Now I would like to be able to go to the
library where he's at now working, to determine if he
needs -- would like to come back and sit out the rest of
the afternoon, so he could cross-examine tomorrow or ==

JUDGE WOLFE: We'll give you five minutes to
check with him.

You're excused. We'll have a recess in place
for five minutes.

MR. SCOTT: Okay.

And another alternative which the Board might
be willing to consider is that if Mry. Doggett could just
come backx in the morning and not cross-examine this .
gentleman any more, but the other two people.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, let Mr. Doggett come back
and speak for himself.

MR. SCOTT: Thank you.

JUDGE WOLFE: We'll have a recess for five

minutes in place.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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(A short r:cess was taken.)

JUDGE WOLFE: Back on the record.

Did you contact Mr. Doggett, and why didn't he
come back?

MR. SCOTT: VYes, I contacted Mr. Doggett.
He's down in the library reading the record. And he said
thanks for giving him the chance, but he nas to be in
court -=- in trial tomorrow morning.

So he can't accomplish anything by being here
for the last hour of today.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.

What do you have to report, Mr. Copeland?

MR. COPELAND: Ms. henderson is in town
Mr. Smith is not.

Mr. Hussey will just have to try tonight to
get in touch with Mr. Smi*u. And if he's here, I guess
he'll just show up here tomorrow. I don't lnow what else
we can do, unless the Board is willing to go forward with
just Ms. Henderson.

~UDGE WOLFE: Well, at least for this after-
noon we'll proceed on the limited cross-examination of
Mr. Hussey.

If Dr. Smith is not available tomorrow morn-
ing, then we'll just have to sel{ over cros<ss-examination of|

the panel consisting of Mr. Hussey, Dr. Smith and Ms.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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9-18 1 Hendexr zson until some later date when all three are
2 available.
3 All right. We'll pruceed through the balarce
4 of the afterncon then on the cross-examination on the
5 limited basis that the Bocard has prescribed.

You may now proceed, Mr. Doherty.
MR. DOHERTY: Okay.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

@ N o

9 BY MR. DOHERTY:

10 Q Mr. Hussey, how close will the barge -- well,
n the bottom of the barge be to the river bottom through

12 the transit?

13 MR. COPELAND: Asked and answered in his

14 | direct testimony, Your Honor. It explains the dimensions

15; of the barge, and it explains the depth of the channel.

300 TTH STRERT, SW. , REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 564 2345

16 JUDGE WOLFE: Isn't that so?

17 MR. DOHERTY: Well, knowing the dimensions

18 of the barge won't tell me how far the barge will sink

19 down.

20 | JUDGE WOLFE: It says, I think, at page one

2|I of the report that the barge will draft about eight feet

22 | when lcaded.

231 MR. COPELAND: And it tells on page six

24! fully loaded what it will drafe.

253 MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman, I can't argue and
]

R
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don't argue that that statement is not in there, but I
do know there is a whyle lot more to it than that.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, there may be a lot more
to it than that. But I'm waiting =- But the guestion
that Mr. Doherty put has been asked.

Now with that, I will sustain the objection.
But you may proceed from there, Mr. Doherty, to develop
whatever your area of concern is.

BY MR. DOHERT':
Q How is it possible to calculate the displace-
..ant of the barée without knowing the weight of the

reactor vessel?

A It's not.

Qe Do you know the weight of the reactor vessel?

A I don't personally know it. It's in our
data.

Q I see.

Mr. Hussey, are you familiar with the Draft
Supplement to the Final Environmental Statement related
to the construction of Allens Creek Nuclear Generating

Station, Unit No. 1?

A Yes, sir.

Qe Do you have it with you?
A Yes,K sir.

Qe Yes, I think that's it.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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9-20 1 Would you turn to page 3-4, please.
2 Do you see there in the second paragraph =--
3 well, the first complete paragraph cn that page =--
K A Yes.
3 5 Q All right.
; ] Does that give what your understanding is of
i 7 the reactor pressure vessel's weight?
3
2 8 A Yes, sir.
<
? 9 o} 1052 short tons.
g 10 ‘ A That's shipping weight.
g " (Y All right.
% 12 wéuld you expect there to be a difference
g 13 betwgen the shipping weight and the weight when loaded
é 14 on the bargea?
§ 15 A There are rigs attached to it, it's my under-
é 16 standing, so the weight could vary.
E 7 e I see.
é " Now in your testimony on page one of Exhibit
g " 16 == I'm sorry, I may have misled you there.
20 | The total weight when mounted on the overland
2‘: rig of the reactor pressure vessel will be 1190 tons.
n f Are those short tons?
» A Yes, sir.
ol Q I see.
i

! Now, would there be anything incorrect in

3 ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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subtracting the tonnage given on page 3-4 of the Draft

Supplement from this ll9§ tons?

A I can't attest to that, not having supplied
the data for the Supplement myself.

Q Well, you test .fied a while ago that you
thought the weight of the prime mover was small compared
to the weight of the reactor vessel. Do you still believe

that's true?

A Yes.

a Is small in your mind more than t2n percent?

A No.

¢ Is it more than five percent?

A 2 can't estimate the -- I believe I tried to
answer this =-- I can't estimate the weight of the
trailers that move this. I don't kanow that I can
gquantify what I mean by "small."

Q Uh-huh. Well, what would be wrong with simply
concluding ghat they weigh 132 short tons?

A Because I don't believe that's correct.

Q All right.

Tell me why you éhink that's incorrect,
please.

A If you will refer to page cone of Applicant's

Exhibit 16, it says the RPV will be mounted and shipped

on a lifting and upending rig.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Now, in addition to the trailers, the weight
of that lifting and upending rig contributes weight to the

total weight of the vessel when shipped overland.

Qe The lifting and upendiag rig?
p That's my understanding.
Q Do they go on the shipment the whcocle 5C miles,

or are they removed?
A That's, I believe, what it says. I believe
that's correct.
2 All right.
To what is it that you refer to that you
believe is correct?
A That the lifting and upending rig is attached

tSd and associated with the RPV vessel.

Qe And moves with it on the trip overland?
A Yes.
Q Okay.

You state at the bottom of page one that the
barge will draft about eight feet when loaded, and that it

will go 26 miles.

Are you familiar with the hydrographic bul-
letins put out by the Department of the Army, Galveston
District Corps of Engineers with regard to channel
depths in var-ious rivers in Texas?

A Generally.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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I see.

MR. DOHERTY: May I approach the witness,

JUDGE WOLFE: Certainly.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

9262

Your



10-1

J00 TTH STREET, SW. , REPORTERS BUILDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 65642345

10
1R

12
13
14
15
16
17

18

9263

(Document is shown to the witness.)
BY MR. DOGGETT:

Q Mr. Hussey, did I just show you a hwvdro-
graphic bulletin which gives channel depths »f the San
Bernard River channel from Mile 0 to Mile 26?2

A I believe so.

Q All right.

Do you recall what the Corp:s of .igineers
gives as the feet and widths of the dredged channel?

MR. COPELAND: I'm going to object, Your
Honor. The witness has not identified the document.

All that Mr. Doherty has done is say that he
did show him the document. He hadn't demonstrated that
the witness is familiar with the document, that he knows
what the document is, or that it indeed says what Mr.
Doherty says it does.

JUDGE WOLFE: Yes, Mr. Doherty, back up ad
lay your foundation.

MR. DOHERTY: Yes.
BY MR. DOHERTY:

Q Mr. Hussey, are you familiar with this type
of information?

A Yes =~

MR. COPELAND: I'm going to =-- Your Honor,

the gquestion is not type of information. The question is

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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whether he's familiar with that specific document.

JUDGE WOLFE: Identify the document first,
Mr. Doherty. Then proceed with your guestioning.

MR. DOHERTY: all righ

ot

The specific document is called "The Hydro-
graphic Bulletin® put out by the Department of the Army,
Galveston District, Corps of Engineers, Post Office Box =--

well, I don't think I need to read all of that.

(%]

But the Corps of Engineers from Galveston.
JUDGE WOLFE: The date?
MR. DOHERTY: 1 January 1981l.
JUDGE WOLFE: All right.
MR. DOHERTY: Subtitle: “Report of the
Depths Available for Navigation in the Federal Project
Waterways of the Galveston District.”
BY MR. DOHERTY:

e Are you familiar with that document, sir?

A Not that document specifically, until you just
showed it to me.

e Are you familia with hydrographic bulletins
of the channel depths of the San Bernard River that's
put out by the Corps of Engineers in Galveston?

9 We have reviewed such information, yes.

p I see.

Now what did your reviews show, sir?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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A That .ane Corps maintains the channel 100 feet
wide and 9 feet deep up to River Mile 26/27, in that
vic 1ity.
o} All right.
MR. DOHERTY: May I approcch the witness
again?
JUDGE WOLFE: Yes.
BY MR. DOHERTY:
Q What is the approximate width of the Brazos

River at its narrowest point in the 26 miles from the
Mile 0 to the offlcading site, please?
MR. CCPELAND: You said Brazos.
MR. DOHERTY:* I meant tc say San Bernard.
THE WITNESS: Would you repeat the guestion,
please?
BY MR. DOHERTY:

Qe All right.

What is the narrowest width, to your kncwledge,

of the San Bernard River from Mile 0 tc the proposed

landing place?

A I don't have information on the narrowest
width. The information that I'm familiar with is that
they maintain the dredged channel 100 feet in width.

That's certainly not the total width of the

river, wh.ch is much larger.

AL DERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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10-4 Ny Q Do you know of any point. on the river that's
9 | Rarrower than 100 feet between those two points?
3 | A No, I don't%.
4 ol All right.
g s | Did I not just show you a document a moment
§ 6 | ago which shows that the depths in the middle half of the
g 7 { channel are less than nine feet?
g 3 MR. COPELAND: 1I'm going to object, Your
g 9 ! Honor. The witness has stated that he is not familiar
g 10 | with that document. Therefore, the document is not ad-
3
g | | missible in evidence; and I object to any further
; 12 gquestions on that document.
g 13 : MR. DOHERTY: The gentleman was shown the i
g 14 | document a moment ago. So he's familiar with it now. |
§ 15 : I'm asking him about a column of numbers,
: 16 | which is ... six numbers.
; 17 | I'm asking him if any of Lhose were indeed
; i
E 18 ! less than nine feet.
S 19 MR. COPELAND: Your Honor, there's no evidence
20; in this record to authenticate that document, to establish
d that it is in fact a document published by the Corps of

Engineers or that the truth of the matter contained

2

23 | therein is true.
24 JUDGE WOLFE: You are challenging then the
28 :

authenticity of this document?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1 MR. COPELAND: I certainly am. Yes,
2 MR. DOHERTY: Your Honor, the document has
3 the seal -- Well, on page three of the document it gives
4 dredged dimensions for several bayous and a single river
3 5 channel.
3 6 The dates correspond =-- 1 January
g : It looks like you're in conference, so I'll
3
§ 8 stop a minute.
<
s 3 (Bengh conference.)
E 10 | JUDGE LINENBZRGER: While we're in a pause
i 11 here, Mr. Doherty, is that an excerpt from the document or
=
g 12 a complete document?
g 13 MR. DOHERTY: No, it's an incomplete docu-
2
3 14 ment.
£
§ 15 JUDGE LINENBERGER: I:'s an incomplete docu-
=
g 16 ment?
%
§ 17 MR. DOHERTY: Yes, sir.
é 18 JUDGE WOLFE: May we see the document,
§ 19 Doherty?
4

20 (Document is handed to Judge Wolfe.)

21 JUDGE WOLFE: Thark you.

22
23f you wish to refer to and bring to the att. tion of the
24
25

‘ ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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The numbers appearing on this document that

q witness, do they differ from the numbers appearing in

the witness' testimony and attached report, as well



| differ from thos: numbers which appear ia the Draft

10-6
2 Supplement to the Staff's Final Entironmental Statement?
3 MR. DOHERTY: I'm not sure about the Draft
a Supplement. But to my knowledge, they differ from the
§ | testimony just heard, which was that nine feet was the

65 depth through the channel.

7 JUDGE WOLFE: All right. And this dccument,
8 you say, reflects what? For the channel?

9‘ MR. DOHERTY: Through the center, which I

10 would believe would be the most significant statistic,
n I asked him if there were not measure 3:.ts of seven and

eight feet.

300 TTH STREET, SW. , REPORTERS BULLDING, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 654-2345
Y

13 | JUDGE WOLFE: Seven or eight feet?
14; MR. DOHERTY: Yes.
IS% MR. COPELAND: Your Honor, the trouble with
lb‘ that document is that there's no indication on there of
17 | what the tide level is i the river, whether there's a
18 variance in the tide leveis from month to month.
19 | That's the problem with not having the entire
20; document here. That's the problem ... that's the whole

i 21 reason the Rules of Evidence don't allow inu documents

that aren't self-authenticating or that can't be identi-

2 |

23! fied through a witness.
24% I would point out that there is a letter in
25

{ Exhibit 16 from :he Department of Army Corps of Engineers

d ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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dated August 30, 1974 that contradicts the information
that is in that particular excerpt, from whatever document
it is that we're talking about here.

So I think it's really introducing evidence
into the record that is not ,00d evidence, because it's
not clear where it came from, what other information may
be in the document, and what the circumstances are --

JUDGE WOLFE: You're referring to what ==

MR. COPELAND: There's a letter dated

August 30, 1974.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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MR. DOHERTY: Is this the letter to American
Rigging, counsel?

MR. COPELAND: Yes.

MR. BLACK: Judge Wolfe, I would indicate that,
at least, it is my opinion that hydrological bulletins are
reccrds that are kept in the normal course of business
by the Army Corps of Engineers.

It is an official government publication.

As such, I believe the Board can take
judicial notice of such documents.

However, I have a reservation with respect to
the document before you in that it shows a limited portion
of a hydrological b.lletin in which case definitions of
minimum depths, for instance, may not he explained.

The dredging deéth of nine f:et may not be
explained, whether that is at nean-low tide or whether it
is average depth or what have ycu.

In which case we may not get a complete

explanation of the terms that are in that excerpt before

you.

If such a document is wished <o be brought
in, I think the complete document should be brought in
and then the Board can take judicial notice of i*f.

But, I think it is improper -€ the 3oard to

take judicial notice of an excerpt from a government

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,. INC.
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document without having the complete document before it.

JUDGE WOLFE: Do you have the complete
document at your disposal, either at your office or home
or wherever?

Is there one accessiblé to you?

MR. DOHERTY: Well, the document that =--

JUDGE WOLFE: One that you can show the Board
tomorrow?

MR. DOHERTY: The document was given me Dby
Dr. Marrack.

My best guess is that I believe the University
of Houston library is likely to have the complete

document.

They are open, I believe, this evening for
a few hours past our usual work time.

That would be my only shot at getting hold
of it, and I would do that in order to authenticate it or
meet these regquirements. |

I don't think I could leave the hearing for
it right now.

I don't think you'd desire that.

(Bench Conference)
MR. SCOTT: Mr.Chairman?

"JUDGE WOLFE: Mr. Scott.

MR. SCOTT: I don't have the document in front

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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of me right now but I have looged at it before and the
best I can remember there was some indication on one of
those tw) pag2s that indicated that tidal levels or =--
that it was measured at.

I'm not a hundred prercent sure of that, but
I think if you look closely you can infer that.

Secondly, I see nothing in Applicant's and
this witness' testimony that is any more Sinitive
specifically on page 6 it says each annel ". . .is

approximately 100 feet wide and 9 feet deep, and
extends from the confluence of the San Bernard River and
the Gulf Intraccastal Waterway to River Mile 26".

There's nothing about any tidal effects, low
tide, high tide minimum or anything else in that.

Although, I agree that can be of some
importance, although I'd think very little at this part
of the river some 26 miles upstream.

I think you'll find there's very little tidal
influence.

But, in any case I think that it is the kinds
of information that reasonable men could rely on and I
think the Board has the discretion, at least, if not
the obligation; at least, the discretion to admit that
sort of information in as it is. And, certainly, subject

to being confirmed with an original document at some later
|

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. !
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(Bench Conference)
JUDGE WOLFE: What time does the library
Houston Library tonight?

MR. DOHERTY: I believe it's == I don't

really actually know.

probably be

I should know, but I don't.

I believe it does close after we will

finished here.

I think it ~loses =-- I think there's time

enough for me to go, is what I'm saying. At this moment

I believe that.

JUDGE WOLFE: All right.
MR. SCOTT: Mr. Chairman?
JUDGE WOLFE: Yes.

MR. OTT: Mr. Doherty knows as well as I

do this week is perhaps a little strange in that I don't

think the University is having classes this week, sO

there may be some change in the normal library hours.

do you have

I don't know that answer.

JUDGE WOLFE: In any event, Mr. Copeland,
access to a recent hydrographic bulletin?
M., COPELAND: I do not.

JUDGE WOLFE: Dues your witness?

THE WITNESS: I could check, Your Honor.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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10-13 1 But, I'm nct sure.
et 5 I have to make a call to my office.
3 JUDGE WOLFE: All right.
a We will recess now, and you'll make an a2ffort

§ |to get the complete document from the Houston Library.

§ 6 In the meantime, Mr. Hussey, if you would
g 7 check your files and see if you have the January 1, 1981
g 8 Hydrographic Bulletin, published -- prepared and published
2 9 by the Department of Army, Galveston Corps of Engineers --i
g 10 THE WITNESS: Excuse me. But it would be
% 1 of scme assistance if I could get a Xerox copy of Mr.
; 12 Doherty's document to try and locate it.
g 13 JUDGE WOLFE: Well, you can take a look at !
: 14 it.
E 15 I @ ': know if we'll have enocugh time right
: 16 now, but in any event we'll recess until tomorrow
g 7 morning at 9:00 a.m.
E 18 The witness will look at the page so he
g 19| can get the proper title.
20 | And, we'll proceed tomorrow morning with
21 cross-examination, hopefully, with the full panel and

you may procead with your examination, Mr. Doherty, on

22

23 this point.
24 That is if you hLave the complete copy of this
25

Bulletin.
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10-16 1 MR. DOHERTY: All right, sir.
cf 2 JUDGE WOLFE: All right.
3 Recess -- Yes. Wel!, oSne other thing =~-
4 Judge Linenberge:, ves.
3 5 JUDGE LINENBERGER: Well, I just wanted to
; 6 make an observaticn here that having the full document
g 7 before us may satisfy certain procedural regquirements,
g 8 but there's a possibility without some tidal-reach
3 9 information we may not be able to rescolve some technical
§ 10 consideration to the point of bringing this in in the first
§ n place.
=
g 12 So, I just offered that observation for
g 13 the benefit of whoever might be addressing this matter
14 tomorrow.
g 15 JUDGE CHEATUM: I'd like to add one more
: 16 observation to that, is that there is a possibility that
; 17 this kind of data produced monthly by the Corps may have
é 18 a relationship as to what the maintenance problems are
; 19 for the Corps that has to plan for in relation to
20 dredging, width changes, depth changes, and so on.
21 And, unless the Corps itself has diminished
22 its commitments to maintaining an operable channel on the
3 San Bernard River to ten feet or better in depth, and a
z‘i hundred feet width, then, this information is not going
5 to give us any definitive data on what the significance
ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. |
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of this report is to the time period when transportation
of the reactor vessel is scheduled.

80, =-

MR. COPELAND: That was my whole problem with
the whole guestion.

Because it is not a self-explanatory document,
it doesn't do anything to contradict the testimony that
is in the case.

It is all on a wild goose chase.

MR. DOHERTY: Thank you, gentlemen, for that.

MR. SCOTT: Mr. == Dr. Cheatum?

JUDGE CHEATUM: Yes.

MR. SCOTT: I agree with the point you have
just made.

I mean, I was aware of that, but I think it
at least goes to the guestion as to whether or nct the
Cheps really does always maintain that channel. And,
sO0 at least to meet a schedule of Applicant it may be the
requirement of additional dredging.

MR. COPELAND: Well, that's just absolutely
false, Mr. Scott, because the Cuirps maintains the channel
that depth for everybody's purposes. In fact, Mr.
Hussey's testimony points out that there are barges that
draw as much as this barge is going to draw that come up

the river to the barge slip directly across the river.
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So, I don't see how you could possibly make |
a statement like that. ;

MR. SCOTT: The data makes the statement.

JUDGE WOLFE: Well, we'll proceed in the
morning.

We're not deciding anything. There may be
something in this Bulletin that may be helpful. It may
not be.

We'll just have to wait and see.

All right.

We will recess until 9:00 a.m.

(Whereup , at 4:50 p.m. the hearing
was recessed, to reconvene on
Wednesday, March 18, 1981, at 9:00 a.m. |

in the same hearing room.)

R
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